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CASE NO 1,000:
Application of Saul A. Yager, et al, for an order
compulsorily pooling the NW/4L NW/L Section 15 with the
SW/L, S/2 NW/l, and the NE/4 NW/4L of said Section 15,
All in Township 32 North, Range 10 West, Blanco-
Mesaverde Gas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-siyled cause, seeks an order
compulsorily pooling the NwW/4 NW/L of said Section
15 with the balance of the acreage lying within the
W/2 of Said Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10
West. Applicaut further desires for the Commission
to determine the proper costs of a well to be drilled
within the proposed W/2 of said Section 15 and to de-
termine the reasonable charge for supervision of the

proposed well. / -

CASE. NO 1,001 ’
Application of El1 Paso Natural Gas Company for ap-
proval of an unorthodox drilling and proration unit
in the Blanco-Meczaverde Cas Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico, or in the alternative an order compul=-
sorily pooling the acreage in question. Applicant,
in the above=-styled cause, requests an order autho-
rizing an unorthodox drilling and gas proration unit
of 277 acres consisting of the following described
acreage in Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10
West, San Juan County, New Mexico: SW/4L NW/L, E/2
NW/L, W/2 SwW/4, SE/4 SW/L, all of the NE/L SW/4,
except 3 :acres of land lying west of the right-of-way
of U. S. Highwav 550 as it runs on the south side of
the NE/L of the SW/4. In the alternative, applicant
"requests that the Commission enter an order pooling
the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10
West, containing 320 gares into an orthodox drilling
and proration unit. The above acreage lies within
the boundaries of the: Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool, as
heretofore defined by the 0il Conserv:.ziun Commission.
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BEFORE; Mr. E. S. (Jchnny) Walker,
Mr, William B, Macey.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

MR, MACEY: The hearing will come to order, please., First
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case o5 the Docket this mornihg is Case 1000.

I: is my understanding bthet ther~s is a move for consolidation pf

Case 1000 and Case 1001.

MR, CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, Campbell & Russell,

representing the applicant in Case 1000; both the applicant in this

case and the applicants in Case 1001, have agreed to consolidate thtr

two cases for the purpose of hearing, and, if it is agreeabié with
Howell, I will dictate a stipulation to that effect into the record
- MR, HOWELL: Go ahead.
« MR. CAMPBELL: It isfstipulated and agreed by and between
the parties to Case No. 1000 and 1001, now pending before the Oil

Conservitibn Commission, by their respective attornéys that the sai#

casss may he, by the Commission, consolidated for 21l purposes of
hearing and any review or appeal therefrom.
Is thaﬁ satisfactory, Mr. Howell?

MR. HOWELL: That is satisfactory.

MR. CAMPBELL: I don't know how the GCommission wants to
proceeﬁ; Ifhave discussed with Mr. Howell, so far as Case 1000 is
concerhed, and 6ur presenﬁation of that. 1 have requested of Mr.
Howell that we stipulate dn some basic facts that afe apparently

agreed upon between the pérties as evidenced by the implications

themselves, aﬁd, if it is: agreeable with Mr. Howell, I will read whit

I have here. If he has any disagreement with it, of course, we can
either agree, or we can delete it, whichever he gees fit.

On behalf of the applicants in Case 1000, it is stipulated and
agreed between the parties to the consolidatéd cases by their re-
spective attorneys, as follows:

l. Saul A. Yager & Associates, shown and named in the applicaf

k]

Lions,
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are the owners of the unleased oil, gasrand mineral interests underp
lying the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10W,
San Juan County, New Mexicoj

| 2. El Paso Natural Gas Company, is owner of 160 acres of leashs

in the W/2 of Section 15, --

MR, HOWELL: I will have to interrupt there; I am not willling

to stipulate on the ownership, and prefer to prove'ito  There is a
three acre tract there that is involved in the situation, and to the
ownership of leases other than the forty acres, of which Mr. Yager
and his associates own the unleased minerals, we would prefer to pug
on proof.
MR, CAMPBELL: All right, sir. Let me withdraw that, and

withdraw No. 2. | R

2. E1l Paso Natural Gas Company has asked Yager & Associates
if ihey would be agreeable to communitizing their intsrests to form
a unit comprising the W/2 of Section 15, and pay their proportionaté
part of the drilling costs, which would be approximately $10,000;

"3« Yager has advised E1 Paso Natural Gas Company that he and

his associates are not in a position to pay their part of the drile

ling costs, that they would be agreeable to communitizing with theiy
propdrtionate part of the costs of drilling to be taken out of the
7/8's working interest under the forty acre tract ownéd by themj -~
MR, HOWELL: I can't stipulate to that being a 7/8's work-
ing interest, since there is no lease on that tract, -~
MR. CAMPBELL: Strike out the word "working.®
MR, HOWELL: =-- and the 7/8!'s attributed to that tract.
MR, CAMPBELL: 4. El Paso Natrual Gas Company has advised

Yager that unless he and his associates pay their proportionate cosg
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filed in Case 1,000,‘withou£ us stipulating as to the exact content

of the drilling costs, El Paso Natural Gas Company would seek forced
pooling; Yager has advised El Paso Natural Gas Company, again, he
and his associates are not in a position to advance cash, and re=-
quested that the costs be takeu out of the 7/8's'of production, and
that is when E1 Paso Natural Gas Company has advised Yager that they
had decided to ask for a non-standard 280 acre unit, rather than
forced pooling;

5. Yager then filed application now pending in Case No. 1,000
seeking compulsory pooling, a determination of the estimated costs
of the well and an order that --

MR, HOWELL: Mr. Campbell, I think the applicatioms in both

‘cases will speak for themselves. Let's Just say the application waI

of it, and you can do the same in 1,001, as they speak for themselv?

MR, CAMPBELL: I was trying to get them in the order, and
a statement to the Commission.
6. Yager filed his application in case 1,000, and El Paso
Natural Gas Company then filed its application in Case No. 1,001.
Are there any other facts, Mr, Howell, to which you would like
to fequest any stiﬁulatiOn as to the background leading up to the
applications? |
’ MR. HOWELL: No. | |
MR. CAMPBELL: Are those>requested stipulations of fact
agréeable to you? | |

MR. HOWELL: TYes.

MR. MACEY: One question, Mr. Howell. T noticed Mr. Campb%ll

mentioned the figure 280 acre non-standard unit; it is actually 277

isnft it?
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MR. HOWELL: The letter which went to Mr. Yager was on‘the
assumption that we would be able to get that three acres, and the
actual request was for .. Oor stacement, was that we would seek for

280 acres, but the Proof will show -

MR. MACEY: The application will speak for itself.
MR. HOWELL: Yes. The proof will show that that three acres

is still outstanding,

MR, CAMPBELL: Now, for present purpOSes, if the Commissior
Dlease, based upon the stipulateqd facts here, we have no furthér '
testimony at this time to offer. We believe that this, with the

Possible exception of the cost of the well, is a question, bagicall »

of the extent of the authority of the Commission, and what the Come
mission wants to 4o under the law with referencs to the application
We may wish to of fer evidence, depending upon the nature of th

testimony offered by E1 Paso Natural Gas Company, but we believe

Justify the Commission in issuing the order requested in casge 1,00@._f
MR. HO'SLL: I have two witnesses to be sworn, Mr. Bittick
and ‘Mr. Morrell,
(Witnesses sworn, )
Ir Mr.‘Anderson, of Pacific Northweét, should arrive, I inﬁend
to use him, also. |
T. W. BITTICK,

called as g Witness, having been first duly Sworn, testifiad as

f ollows:
DIRECT E X AMINATGZ O N,

BY MR, HOWELL:
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Will you state your name for the record, please?

T. We Bittick. .

By whom are you employed?

El Faso Natural Gus Company .

In what capacity?

Division Land Man,

Covering what area?

San Juan Basin. A

- How long have you been so employed ?

A I have been employed in the lease department of E1 Paso
_ Naﬁural Cas?for three years, and position of Area Land Man for about

a year and a half.

Q Is the tract of land under discussion here today within th#

territory that you superviseffor the E1 Paso‘Naturéi Gas Company's

Lease Department? ’ A Yes, sir.

Q JAre you familiar with the tract of land, the condition of

titles and the negotiations towards drilling in this tract?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you prepared, or had prepared, under your supervision,
F plat showing the Section 15, T32N, R1OW? |

\ A fes, sir, I have had 3 plat prepéred under my supervision.

Q ﬁoeS’that correctly reflect the tracts of land in the

section? A Yes, sir.

Q I might ask, with reférence to a small triangular tract th
is lettered in blue, as to whether or not that is drawn exactly to
Scale, or an approximate representation.

A  That is an approximate representation of a three-acre tract

belonging to Dave Clark,

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
SFENOTYPE REPORYERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICG
TELEFKONE 3.665 1




MR. HOWELL: - ThHese exhibits have been marked by letters,
I believe. Do.you have any désire to change those to numkers?
MR. M!JEY: No, sir. |

Q Referring, now, to El Paso Natural Gas Company's Exhibit
wA," will you state for the record the ownership of the various
tracts located in the W/2 of Sectidn 15, as shown by all the infor-
mation which you haye been able to accumﬁlate?

A There‘is a small tract,’colored in biue, in the EE/4 of ;h#
SW/4, which belongs to Dave Clark, ==

Q 1Is thére~any 0il and gas lease on that tract?

A No, sir, chére is not. The NW/4 of the NW/L is colored in
green, belongs to Mr. Saul Yager and his associates, and that is
also unlgaSed. The ﬁed acréage in the W/2 of Sectidnv15'belohgé'to
E1 Paso Natural‘Gés Cbmpany, and that covers =~-

"Q Now, let's stop a minute there. By that, do you mean that
El Paso Natural Gés has acquired from the owners of the minerals thJ
0il and gas leases on that land? | '

A Yes, sir, we have acquired oil and gas leases on that}laﬁd;_
and the acreage colored in orange, or a == |

Q Well, let's call it orange, that is close enough.

A That is under lease to Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corpora-
tion, and that covers approximately 103 acres.

Q The raikvad right-of-way that goes through there is‘under
lease to whom?

| A Pacific Northwest Pipeline ‘Corporation.

Q Now, do you also have a plat prepared which shows the relad

tive locations of wells on the surrounding area?

A Yes, sir, I do.
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MR. HOWELL: Will you mark this Exhibit "B"?

L

{(E1 Paso Natural Gas Company Exhibit "B" marked fo: ident’

fication.) _

Q Referring to Exhibit "B"™, I will ask youif that shows the
locatiqh of the well drilled on the east half of the section?

| A Yes, sir, it does. |

And what is the depth of that well?
5,265 feet, - -
And was it compléted as a producing well?
Yes, sir, it was. | |

What was the initial potential?

> O > O » O

1,917 MCF per day.

Q Was that well drilled on a unit with El Paso Natural Gas
Company as operator? : , A Yes, sir, it was.

Q Now, referring to Section 2::2, to the south, directly to th
south, what wells have been compl’ete%i on t:hat ssction?

4 In the NE/L, Section 22, is a well drilled by Southern
Unien, and it was compled at a totagl dept%: of 5550 feet, with an
initiel potential of 1,329 MCFj in the SW/A, Stanolind 0il and Gas
Company's Sullivan l-A well, comph:ed at é total depth of 5,300
feet, with an initial potential of 1,755’MC‘,F per daye.

Q Now, is there any wells completed on Section 21, which is
diagonally tc the souvthwest of‘vSection 15? |

A Yes, sir, there is two wells there, Stanolind's Sullivan
1-B in the NE/4, completed to a total depth of 5,610 feet, with an
initial potential of 3,720 MCF, and, in the SW/4, Southern Union's
Payne No. 2 Well, completed to a total depth of 5,608 feet, with an

initial potential of 6,980 MCF.
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| west? ' & No, sir.

to the south, and one directly to the southwest as off-set wells?

| on September  9th, 1955.

Q Does El Paso Natural Gas Company own any leasehold rights
'in either Sections 21 or 22 to the south?
A No, sir, we do not.

Q Are any wells drilled in Section 16, immediately to the

Q ﬁdﬁ,,then, from your testimony, then, it is apparent that
the W/2 of Section 15 is surrounded by producing wells, one located

directly to the east, one diagonally %o the southeast, one directly

A Yes, sir, that's correct.

Q Now, has Pacific Northwest Pipeline Company been approachs
with reference to communitizing this W/2 of Section 157

A Yes, sir, they have, and they agreed to communitize with
Bl Paso. _

g Do you know approximately the date at which the agreement
was entered by'them:to communitize?

A Negotiations was commenced with their land department in

July, 1955; they received the approval of their operating committee

Q@ Are they willing to enter an operating agreement substan-
tially the same as the one we shall intrcduce later on?

A Yes, sir, they are.

Q You have discussed that with Pacific Northweust?

A  Yes, sir, I have.

his associates have been unwilling to contribute, in cash, the shar
of costs of drilling the well, and, I will ask you, also, if you ha)

been able to get the consent of the owner of the three~acre tract?

Q Now, the stipulations in this case shows that Mr. Yager ani
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A No, sir, we have been unable to obtain his consent,

— Q Have you, or persons under your supervision in your depart{
ment, proposed in writing a communitization to Mr. Dave Clark, the
owner of that tract? A Yes, sir,>we have}

Q I believe the record shows that Mr. Dave Clark is the owne}
of the hinerals on that tract? ' A Yes, sir.

Q Have you also approached him personally or through a sub-
ordinate of yours?

A  Through a subordinate he ha$ been approached, yes, sir.

Q And Mr. Clark is not willing to enter into any communitiz-
ation agreement or communitize his tﬁree acres with the remaining
half , the remaining west half of thé section? A No, sir, he is not.

Q Now, have you compiled any figures showing the cost and
experience of El1 Paso Natural Gas Coépany in thekaverage cost of
R | ;ells drilled to a depth of between 5,265 feet;and 5,610 feet, com-
| pleted in the Mesaverde Formation in the San Juan Basin?

A We do not have an& average figures as such, Mr. Howell, we
do have the total costs of the Heizer P.U. No. 1; located in the
E/2 of Section 15. :

Q That is the well which immediately joins this to the east?|

Yes, sir. }
What were the actual costs éf completing that well?
The well cost $63,610.50.

Does that include the direct_charges to the well, only?

That includes all charges, including charge for supervision?

A
Q
A
Q
A That includes all the charges.
. :
A Yes, sir,.

Q

Now, what experience has El: Paso Natural Gas Company had a¥
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to the average cost of supervision, what we term overhead costs,
generally?

A Throughout the San Juan Basirn, E1 Paso,; and most of the
other oper.cors 1n the Basin, use the figure ¢ $250.00 per month
per drilling well, and $45.00 per month for producing wells for
overhead charges. That does not include the charges for direct
supervision, it does not include direct charges for that well.

Q2 That is, . *f the toolpusher spends a day on that well, it i#
customarily charged as a direct charge to the well, and not carried
forward in overhead? A That's correct.

Q So that the average costs which you have mentioned there
are generally used by El Paso Natural Gas Company and other companigs
to reflect the supervisory costs that cannot be pinpointed by difec$
charges for time of an individual spent on that particular well?

A Yes, sir. That, also in our case, includes -- would include
the charges for district and camp expenses.

Q Do you thiﬁk those figures are fair and reasonable?

A Yes, sir, they are more than fair and reasonable.

Q VWhat do you mean by ™more than fair and reasonable™?

A Our accounting department feels we are losing méney.on that
figure.

Q Now, at’my reéuest, have you compiled a list of the unit
agreements that are in force in the San Juan area, or a substantial
number of them? A Yes, sir; I have.

Q Can y&u tell us which units you‘have there, that you have
investigated to determine certain provisions?

A San Juan 27-4; San Juan 27-5; San Juan 28-kL; San Juan 28-5{
San Juan 28-6; San Juan 28~7; San Juan 29-4; San Juan 29-53 San Juaﬁ

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
STENOTYPE REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
TELEPHONE 3-6691




12

.

29<6; San Juan 29-7; San Juan 30-4; San Juan 30-5; San Juan 30-6;
San Juan 31-6; San Juan 32-5; San Juan 32-7; San Juan 32-8; San Juah

L4

32-9 Units, Allison Unit; Cedar Mosa Unit; Cox Canyon Uuit; huerfan
Unit; Huerfanito Unit; Lindrith Unit and the Rincon Unit.

Q Now, do the operating agreements of each of these units
contain provisions that cover the recovery which a drilling party
will make when a well is drilled to which one of the owners is not
willing to consent?

MR, CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, I am going to hav#
to enter an objection to any testimony based upon voluntary agfee-
ments in other areas insofar as what the practice may be with r?g s
to charging the cost of wells; we are here concerned with a con@uls ry
proling appiication. What some people may desire to enter into! as
a voluntary agreement depends upon their circumstances at that par-
t icular time, depends upon the nature of the area, depends upon a
great many factors that may or may not be present here, and I don't
believe that what El Paso has been able to do in other areas has
any bearing upon the case here.

MR. MACEY: Mr. Campbell, you have raised a vary important
point, and I think probably we ought to take a short recess and dist
cuss it right now, get it setﬁled.

MR. HOWELL: If the Commission please, I would like to bpefk,
2 word before discussing it. It is cur purpose, in coffering this
testimony, to show what the majority of operators in the San Juan
Basin regard as a fair and customary practice when one party is re-
quired to drill a well and furnish costs to be recovered from the

other party, and we expect to offer additional testimony in additiof

to the unit agreements, but the unit agreements are offered as being
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will show what is fair and reasonabile uilder a situation such as exi
here, a fair and reasonable method of Proportioning the costs and

recovery.

MR. CAMPBELL: May I say that, based upon niy objection, th

in here, Specifically provide that the costs shall be the lowest ac
tual expenditure plué reasonable Supervision; it makes no reference

as to how that should be recovered. These voluntary agreements, I

realige, provide for 150 per cent, and maybe some pPeople signed up

for 200 per cent, but I still ¢ontend it is immateriél and irrelev
to the compulsory case now before this Commission.

MR. MACEY: We will take a short recess.

’ (Short recess.)
MR, MACEY: The hearing will.come to order.
 Mr, Campbell, your objection is overruled; the Commission feel

that the practice of the industry may be g factor, and shoulg be
inciuded in any pooling»order we might have,

MR. HOWELL: Shall I resume questioning?

MR. MACEY: Yes, sir.

Q Have you, at my request, excerpted from the operating agre

lating to non-consent wells? A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Will you read the provision that is customarily in the blo

ments ocacaming these units that you have listed, the provisions re- ,

one circumstance and one bit of evidence, which, together with otheys,

fes
fe

the statutes, with regard to compulsory pooling, which we are involyed

K

type unit?
A You want the entire baragraph?
Q Yes, would you read that?

A "If less than all of such parties elect to join in the

ADA DEARNLEY g ASSOCIATES
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drilling of such well, Unit Operator shall, upon obtaining required
governmental approvals, proceed with due diligence to drill such

well at the sole cost and risk of the party or parties electing to

csharz ia the ceste thereof  hereinafter called the 7driling partiesi™

In the event any such well is a dry hole (and jis not taken over fus
plug back or deepening), it shall be plugged and abandoned at the
sole cost of the drilling parties. In the event such well is a prof
ducer, it shall be tested, completed arnd equipped to produce by the
Unit Operator ét the éole cost of the drilling parties, and such
drilling parties eachbin proportion to its cbntribution'bd the cost
of drilling, testing, completing and equipping the well shall be
entitled to receive the proceeds of production from the well, or, ij
it is capable of proéucing in paying qusntities, shall be entitled
to receive the proceéds of productiOn allotabk to the interests ad=-
mitted to the particibating area oh account of such well, after de-
ducting therefrom all royalties, overriding royalties, production

payments and one hundred per cent of the operating expenses attribuf

~able thereto, until said drilling parties shall have received therg¢-~

from one hundred fifﬁy per cent of the costs of drilling, testing,

completing and equipbing said well to produce.®

Q Now, the block=type unit, I believe, is sometimes termed the

Township-type unit in the area? A Yes, sir, that is
Q And under the unit agreements which have been filed with
the Commission, a drilling wnit or a drilling block is set up as
either the west half or the east half of a section, as a general
rule?
A As a general rule, yes, sir.

Q So that the drilling block referred to in the excerpts, as

-

o

true.
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a general rule, would be either the east half or west half of a
section lying within the unit area? A Yes, sir.

Q Now, do you know which 1s the closest township-type unit
to this particular Section 15? |

A Yes, sir. The San Juan 32«9 Unit lies directly to the easi

Q Is the west line of the 32-9 Unit running along the east
line of Section 157 A Yes, sir, it does

Q Now, does Section 15 lie within the defined limits of the
Blanco-Mesaverde Pool? A Yes, sir, it does

MR. HOWELL: If it please the Commission and Mr. Campbell,
we have prepared excerpts here, and I suggest, rather than taking
the time of the Commission to read them into the record, that we
merely introduce these excerpts.

I will ask this witness, Mr. Bittick, if the list which I have
marked:'¥Block Type Units," which we shall mark as El Paso Exhibit %{
is a correct transcription of the unit operating provisions, relat-
ing to the several units which he has mentioned in his testimony.

A Yes, sir, it is. |

(EL Paso Natural Gas Company's Exhibit ™C" marked for ident
fication.)

Q MR. HOWELL: If there is no objection, I suggest that in
the interest of time we merely file this as an exhibit rather than
take the time to read these provisions into the record.

MR, CAMPBELL: Well, my basic objection goes to the offer-

ing of any evidence with reference to other agreements between El P%so

Natural Gas Company and other people in other areas, ==~
MR. HOWELL: Subject to that,~--
MR, CAMPBELL: -~ and also,, that while I certainly dontt

bl

FR
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want)to bring on the iﬁtroduction of all these unit agreements, I
want to add to that, that I ocbject to‘iﬁﬁrOducing portions of agree-
ments which might contain dther-pro?isionﬁ having » bearir =z upon the¢
mattere , ,

Q Do you have avhilable'copies of the unit operatiﬁg agree-
ments, Mr. Bittick? , A Yes, sir, I do.

Q In photostatic form?

Q Are they copies which could be made available to Mr. Camp-
bell? ¥ A Yes, sir,.
| MR. HOWELL: We would tender to Mr. Campbeil conformed or
photostatic copies of ea@h of the unit agreements if he so desires.
MR. CAMPBELL: ﬁr. Howell, you are referring to the unit
agreements, or - | ; -
MR. HOWELL: Unit operating agreement. ,
MR. CAMPBELL: Are they identical;in‘form with other pfo-
visions, other than the ﬁon-cbngenting owner proviSion?
MR. HOWELL: I think that by and large the block type or
township type units are ihentical iﬁ form, except, of course, with
reference to the parties §o the ﬁnit agreement and the description
of the property involved,%andﬂl think some of the unit agreements
and unit operating agreeménts contain provisions that are slightly
différent, relating to iréegular sections.
MR. CAMPBELL: Aﬁe there any differences with reference to
sharing of the production? |
MR. HOWELL: I will ask the witness thliat, since I have not
recently read each of thé agreements.

A Exactly what do you mean, Mr. Campbell?

A No, sir, some 6f them are conformed‘copies. They are not <+--
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MR. CAMPBELL? 1 may not understand a1l I should about thepe
agreements,'but are they all on a participa&ing aréa basis, or entire
unit basis, ©oF are there Variaﬁions?

A The block-LyPpe units are on a participatinga Some of the
main, Rincon, Huerfano or Allison Units are on an entire-unit tasis
rather than a participating as far as:working interest 1is concernedb

MR. CAMPBELL: So there is & difference between these .agree-
mts as to the manner in which the~productidn from & particular are
pay be distributed?

A Those are covered separabely ih this excérpt.

MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, T will withdraw
mny objectibn to this on the proposition that it does not represent
the entire agreement. 1 want .to call to theiccmmission's atwntion,

on the basis-of the atatement made by the wit.ess, thab there are

factors present in these agreements*that can have a pearing upon.

the agreement which one of the parties desires to sign relative %O

the costs of these wells, and, of course, that 1is the basis of mY

original objection which was overruled, put I simply want to state

it for the record.

MR. MACEY: This exhibit was offered, was it, Mr. Howel.1?

MR. HOWELL: None of the exhibits have, as yet, been of fer

they have all been marked. AT this time, I will offer Exhibits "A,T

#p,® and "C."
MR. CAMPBELL: Let my objection be reflected at this point
MR. MACEY: Mr. Campbell's objection is overruled, and the

exhibits will be received.

Q Now, Mre Bittick, do Yyou have a proposed type of communi-

nt that has been suggested to pacific Northwest wit

tization agreemen
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reference to this W/2 of Section 152

A We have a proposed operating agreement.

Q A proposed operating agreement? A Yes, sir.

Q Is that agreement which you have one which E1 Paso Natural
Gas Company has entered into with another company in aﬁ instance
in which El1 Paso Natural Gas Company did not desire to advance: cost$
for drilling a well? A Yes, sir, it is.

Q Has that tfpe of agreement actually been entered into with

another?

A  Yes, sir. This is a photostatic copy of the executed agree-

ment.

MR, HOWELL: We will mark this as Exhibit "D,® and offer it

as substantially the operating agreement which El Paso Natural Gas
Company proposes for this Section 15, this being a photostatic copy
of an agreement which has actually beesn entered into with others
covering another tract of land in the vicinity.

(E1 Paso Natural Gas Company's Exhibit "D" marked for identi-

fication.)

Q Now, what provision does this proposed communitized operat-
ing agreement have with reference to recovery of costs when a party
elects not to pay its share of well costs? |

A Tt provides, in Article 20, begiﬁning on page 9, under
"Election as to Joinder,® provides for recovery of one hundred fifty
per cent of the costs of drilling a well if a party does not desire

to join and pay his share of the costs.

Q Has Pacific Northwest Pipeline Company expressed its willi#g-

{ .
ness to enter such agreement on this W/2 of Section 157

A Yes, sir, they have.
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MR. CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, I want my objectipn

renewed there. Tha fpe*ors that may lead E1 Pasc Natural Gas Come-
pany and Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation to sign could be
entirely different to factors that‘might or might not lead the
parties in this case tc enter such agreement or the Commission to
enter an order under its powers.

MR, KITTS: For what purpose will this be offered, Mr.
Howell, for what broad purpose?

MR, HOWELL: It is offered to show the type of agreement
vwhih the two major owners of working interests are willing to enter
as an operating basis for this particular tract of land.

MR. KITTS: 1Is it the contention of El1 Paso that the con-
ditions are identical or the ;ame with conditions in the case here?

MR, HOWELL: No, it is the testimony of E1 Paso that El
Paso, in an instance in which it did not advance costs, specifically
that Great Western was willing to enter where the other party would
recover one hundred fifty per cent of drilling costs before El Paso
came in for recovery of its costs.

MR, CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, at this point I
think, obviously, this evidence is all gcing in, but I want to ex~
plain;to the Commission the basis for my objection. The question of

whether El1 Paso Natural Gas Company, for reasons of its own, the

reasons or basis for which E1 Paso Natwr al Gas Company may we willipg

to pay one hundred fifty per cent of the drilling costs in a particular

situation may be entirely different from what the Applicant here
wants to do, El1 Paso Natural Gas Company wants the gas, and that i£
a factcer; they may have a tax situation, there may be any number of

reasons, and our point is this, that the Commission, if it has any
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authority at all to-decide how the costs of this well is going to bf
paid, we think, under the statute, has Lo apply the stamdard of not
penalizing anybody who dossn't want to consent to the drilling of

a well, and 'chbat is why we are objecting to evidénce about what other

people may want to do in a particular situation; we are non-consent
ing owners, seeking compulsory pooling and requesting the Cbmissioh
to have El Paso take it out of our share of px‘&duct.ifon.

Frankly, I'm not sure whether the Commission has that power 6r : |
not, it may be able to enter compulsory pooling, ordéring the well :
and leave it there,.'v If it enters any order involving the cost of
this well and how it is going to be allocated, we do ‘not want the
Commission to rely upon what other people did.

MR, WALKER: If your application is gra.nt.ed,‘, and you are
Lw‘illing to take out your costs of the share in production, and therT
is no production, who is going to pay for it?

MR. CAMPRELL: El Paso Natural Gas dompany. 1 There is nothing

wrong with that. As a matter of fact, many of the statutes provide

that if it is not a producing well, that the producers shall pay fo1
it. '

MR, WALKER: If this body doesn't hear evidence, we can't
write an order. It takes evidence for us to write a reasonable and
Jjust order. | '

MR. CAMPBELL: You can write an order compulsorily pooling
the acreage, you can find what the present estimated cost of the rwell
is whether you enter an order muiring us to pay one hundred fifty
per cent out of produétion or 310,000 in cash, or them to take it
out of 7/8's, but if you write one, I think it should be taken out

of the 7/8's, and that is what I have requested.
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MR, HOWELL: If the Commission please, I don't care to go
into any extended argument at this time, but the position which El
Paso Natural Gas Company finda jtself is that an owner of the miner#ls
and forty acres filed an application for compulsory poolinge.

Now, that owner says that he does not want to pay his share of
a well on a tract that he wants compulsorily pooled because the
initial application in Case 1,000, for compulsory pooling, was file
by Mr. Yager and his associates, aﬁd we are offering in evidence thI
custom of the industry and the history of our own operations as to

what is fair and reasonable and equitable in suc¢h a situation.

MR, CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, there is one statg~
Teht I must correct; we are not refusing to pay our costs of the well.
We are saying we should not be subject to penalties, because we may
not, at this moment, for reasons of our own, desire to have the wel
;Y ' drilled, but we are in this unit and I con't think the Commission o
El Paso should or really wants to confiscaﬁe our property because w
want to disagree with them about the well. We are perfectlj willin
that our costs , share of this well, be taken out of the productionj

We think the share is limited by the statute.

MR, KITTS: Mr., Campbell, is it your contention that you
are a non-consenéing owner?

- MR. CAMPBELL: Right.

MR. KITTS: I want to ask Mr. Howell a question about thess
exhibits; are they offered for the purpose; a, showing that this is
a reasoniable type of interest that the Yager interests should enter -
into, or, b, are they offered as showing the custom of the industry
of determining costs or share of costs where one party is not able

or not willing to come up with the cash? In effect, is that the
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’ purpose?
e~ MR, HOWELL: It is offered for both purposes. I may state

this, that in the ordinary communitization operating agreement in

which pa?ties h~viyg a location go together, jyou don't have non=-
consent features, because usually the parties have agreed upon the
basis on which they are going to drill the well. That is what’
happens ninety-nine times out of a hundred, so you don't find a
great many communitization operating agreements floatihg around
that cover a non-consent situation. We are of fering evidence to
show the custom of the industry generally upon a non-consent situac#on,
we are offering a specific communitization operating agreement as
indicating what certainly this company and another company have don+.
It is a circumstance showing the custom of the industry, and it

shows the willingness of this company, in such a condition, to alld* «

2N ) the person or party advancing the cost to recover a hundred fifty
per cent of the drilling costs.

MR. GURLEY: You say the custom of the industry. Are all
these excerpts taken from your own contracts or your own agreements|
that is, between you and other parties?

MR. HOWELL: They are, they are taken, in operating agree~
ments, and a number of other parties within the San Juan Basin area
are also parties, and the Commission has in its files, and has ap-
proved, the unit operéting agreements covering each of these units
from which it is apparent that it is a réasonable cross section of
the industry that has entered into this type égreement.

MR, GURLEY: But you are party to each one of these agree=-
ments? »

MR, HOWELI.: We ae party to cach one of these agreements,
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is that correct, Mr. Bittick?

A Yes, sir.

MR HOWL'T.

MR, HOWELL: t iz all of Mr. Bittickis testimony.
MR. MACZY: .. Campbell, this Commission has before it an
application for a forced'pooling order; as I interpret the appli-
: cation, you, as a.non-conéenting owner, desire to join the‘ﬁhito
: : There, our statute, and I will quote it, ™All orders requiring such

pooling shall be on terms.and conditions that are just and reasonable,®

and the documents that Ethééo:has introduced, such as, I believe,
3 Exhibit ®*D®, will help this'bohmission determine what is just and
g' ’ : reasonable, and I think we should take it in as evidence. The fact
that there are a number of circumstances which may or may not have
prompted El Paso to enter this agreement or to stay out of the thinL,
we are aware of that, and, of c¢course, we have got to take that into

. consideration.

-~

Therefore, I will overrulé the objection and accept the exhibits.
I might clarify my point_in that thié last document may not try
to determine whether Mr. Yager should have entered into this con-
tract at all, =-
MR, CAMPBELL: Mr. Yagér hasn*t seen it, to my knowledge.
MR. KITTS: Or this type of agreement.
MR. HOWELL: There is another point I want to get from Mr.
Bittick that I overlooked.
MR. MACEY: A1l right.
Q Mr. Bittick, probably to aid the»Commission to write its
order, we should identify the several tracts of land that are locatdgd
in the W/2 of cthe section with more particularity than we have at tHe

present time. Will you read into the record a description of the:
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tracts, generally, and give as specific a description as you can of
the three-acre tract owned by Dave °lark?

A All right, sir. The El1 Paso Natural Gas Company is con-
tributing three fee leases to the terms, to the well to be drilled
on the W/2 of Section 15; the first one is an,oil and gas lease,
dated June 26, 1950, from Robert J. Doughtie and wif¢, Edna Doughti%,
lessors, to John F. Sullivan, lessee, embracing, among other lands,

32.5 acres in the SE/L NW/L of Section 15, and 47 acres in the N/2

of SW/4 of Section 15, T32N ﬁlOW, NMPM; the second lease, dated Jun
: 27, 1950, from Robert L. Gadsion and wife, Edith Gadston, as lessors,
to;John F. Sullivan, lessee, émbracing, among other lands, the SE/L |
of the SW/L and the East 40 rods of the South 30 rods of the NE/4 o
the SW/L of Section 15, T32N ﬁlOW, and contzining that tract contain-
ing approximately 47 acres. The third lease, dated June 27, 1950,
executed by Mary Catherine Heiser, as lessor, to John F., Sullivan,
lessee, covering, among other lancs, the NE/L of the NW/L, North
7.5 acres of the SE/L of the NW/L of Section 15, T32N R1OW, NMPM,
covering 47.5 acres, more or less. |

The three leases contributed by El Paso covers 147 acres, more
or less, in the W/2 of Section 15.

Pacific Northwest Pipeline: Corporation is contributing a lease
from the Denver & Rio Grand Weséern Railroad Company, as lessors, t¢
Phillips Petroleum Company; as lessee, covering all of the Denver &
Rio Grand Western Railroad Compény right-of-way in the W/2 of Sectidn
15. Do you want the description}of each specific lease, or just
this three-acre tract.

Q Yes, will you go ahead and read into the record the descriﬁ-

tion of the Pacific Northwest leases?
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A The second lease contributed by Pacific Northwest Pipeline

Corporation, a United States Oil and Gas Lease, bearing serial numbegr

ey

Santa Fe 079625, issued to Hazel L. Gentle, as leasee, and covering
among other lands, the SW/L of the NW/L of Sectiox 15, T3I2N R1OW,

NMPM; the third lease contributed by Pacific Northwest is an oil ant
gas lease dated December 11, 1951, from Cétherine Hendricks, a widoy,
et al, as lessors, to H. C. Wynne, as lessee, covering the SW/i SW/k
of Section 15, T32N R1OW, NMPM; the fourth lease contributed by

Pacific Northwest, an oil and gas lease, April 22, 1954, from Edwar
E. Miller, and Lena A, Miller, lessors, to Phillips Petroleum ConpaIy,
ldSsee, covering a strip of land 30 rods wide over the south side oﬁ
the N/Z of the SW/4 of Section 15, T32N R10W, NMPM, containing 30
acres, more or less, excepting the existing right-of-way of the
‘IDenver & Rio Grand Railroad Coﬂpany,fthe,right-of;way of State Highi

N way 550, and excepting the East 40 rods in width of said 30 acres,

~

3 . - |more or less, said East 40 rods being a part of the NE/4 of the S¥W/
{of said Section 15, and excepting all that part of the above déscri<ed
»30 acres, more or less, lying west of the right-éf-uay of said StatT
- ‘|Highway 550, said tract containing 3 acres, more or less, and the
]last exception covered -~ describes the'abreage owned by Dave Clark|
Q Does that cover all of the several tracts other than that
‘jowned by Mr. Yager and associates?
A  Yes, sir, it does.

MR, HOWELL: I think that is all.
- MR, ﬂACEY: Any questions of Mr. Bittick?
MR, CAMPBELL: Yes, sir.
MR, KITTS: Just a minute right here. I think the record

should show that Mr. Macey's statement as to what purpose Exhibit wfn
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was being considered in being received should go to the previous
exhibits, ™A," nB, " ahd "Cr as well.
MR. MACEY: Well, more particularly,~Exhibit nC," not mAW
and ®B%", but ®C." ,
CROSS  EXAMINATION
BY MR, CAMPBELL:

Q Mr. Bittick, I want to be sure that Iiunderstand your figu]
‘{eorrectly; am I correct that you stated that the total cost of the
Heizer Well in the E/2 of Section 15, including the supervisory
charges for drilling, was $63,610.507 A Yes, sir.

Q And that the normal overhead cost of items which cannot be

specifically set up, that your cdipany’adopts #250.00 a month, duripg

drilling, and $45.00 a month aftef the well is completed?
A Yes, sir, that is correct.

Q Is it then your estimate, based upon that figure, that,

barring unforeseen difficulties, that the well in the W/2, if drilled,

would cost approximately the same amount?

A According to our engineers it would cost about $3,000 more
Mr. Campbell. We have a well~cost estimate prepared on that well.
' Q Just state what the reason for tnat is,for, the additional
estimates there by your engineers, is it deeper?.

A I don't know. The estimate here is $66,972.00, and that

can be caused by additional road costs. There aré many factors thaﬂ

can enter into that.
Q@ Is that $66,972.00 based vvon the total cost in the same
manner of the cost of the Heizer Well? A Yes, sir, it is.

Q Now, Mr. Bittick, if you drill that well, at whatever cost

is involved, the well is not going to cost El Paso Natural Gas Company

res
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any more or any less whether the tract of Yager's is in it or not,
is it, it doesn't affect the basic cost of drilling the well?
A It wouldntt affect the total cost; it will affect who pays

it.

Q So that if you take your share, the Yager shzare of the costs

of that well out of production, it will cost El Paso less to drill
the well than if the Yager tract isnt't in there, would it not?

A You are assuming that there'will-be production.
Didn't you testify that this well was off-set on all sides
It is off-set to the south, yes, sir. |

Do you consider this to be g wildcat well?

> 0 » O

Well, I'm not a geologist, and I don't know how far they
would go in saying it is a wildcat well,

HQ Now, Mr. Bittick, this brings us d.wn to the question of
these agreements that have been offered here with relation to the
percentage of costs charged to a nen-~consenting owner; all of those
that you offered here were, as I understand it, involved in Townshii
or Block-type unit agreements in the San- Juan Basin area?

A Yes, sir.

Q Are those normally entered into before there is any drille
ing on the unit?

A You caﬁ't make a general statement on that; some of those
would be entered-into before there was drilling, some of them would
have a great deal of development on them before the unit was formed|

Q Now, Mr. Bittick, as a land man, can't you say that it is
true, generally, that the destormination of what a non-consenting
owner must pay is paéed, primarily, beyond the 100 per cent, obvioug

on the riskthat is involved to the person that is drilling the well]

"~

y

D-

ly,
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A Yes, 3ir, I feel that it is for the risk involved.

Q And a risk in a wildcat area is considerably different
than it is in an area which has been developed by offset wells, is
it not?

A Yes, sir, there is a difference in the risk.

Q - So that you must, in each instance, I assume, as a land
man, negotiate that with the people who are involved in that area,
isn't that correct? V A Yes, sir.

| Q And each instance, generally, would have to stand on its
own, would it not?

A - Not neceésarily. You are going to have a similiarity of
factors there in almost any instance. For'instance,‘the 29-7 Unit
was highly developed before it was formed and it contains the 150
per»cent provision.

~Q " Now, let's persue that similiarity in these agreements a
little farther. 1sn't it correct that in the area where these
unit agreements are involved that the acreage involved there is prij{
marily Federal acreage, percsntage wise, isn't the majority of acre;
age in most of these units involved actually'Federal leases?

A I don't think I could say, off hand. There is a great deal

+—4

L

of Federal acreage involved, but as far as percentage wise, 1 wouldm?'t

guess.

Q Now, insofar as any unit agreement involving Federal acre=
age is concerned, that unit agreement is on a form tkhat has to be
approved by the Federal Government?

MR, HOWELL: If the Commission please, we object to that
becaﬁse the agreements we have introduced are unit operating agree-

ments, and does not require approval, and the ones that do require
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Q

It ig g Provision in the lease,

you know that?
A Yes, sir,

with reference to their entep.

» 1s the same as the People with fee acré
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into negotiations whether you?aré goiﬁg to have to pay 100 per cent
or 150 per cent costs of the ﬁell} :

Q Do you belkve that aﬁ opérat&r, under these agreements,in
a proven area is entitled to feco?er lSO per cent oi tihe zosts of
the well? _ ‘ | '

A Yes, sir, I do, if th? other party is not willing to put up
the cash. 1 |

Q Upon what grounds do ?ou base ‘that?

A Well, in any area theée is stfll an element of risk there,
depending on the area. You w1ll have a varying amount of risk;ther%
can be a dry hole in one half sectlon and a good producer in the
other hglf. » é

Q But where the risk is less, the penalty ought to be less,
isn*t that correct’ : ‘

‘ A Well, of course when you vet 1nto that, you are going to
get into a percentage problem there, how much less is the risk? how
mw h greater? a.nd I don't feel I am'’ quallfled to say whathe r it
should be reduced by ten per cent flfteen per cent. I dc know
that this type of agreement has been used in a great many areas in
the San Juan Basin, | | \

MR. CAMPBELL: That is all.

MR. MACEY: Does anyone lelse have a question of the witnesp?

Mr., Utz. ‘
CROSS EXA M INATION

e am— — o — el R e R B

BY MR. UTZ: ]
Q Do you know of anv dry holes witﬁin the pool limits of the

Blanco-Mesaverde?

A I don't know whether there are any or not, at this time,
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Q  The $45.00 a month o

OPerating the wells, does that ip
office eleriecal help, o= .

A

would cover it all

engineer, or gas enginegr

a gas engineer, for instg
be out there tep days
and tep days . the next
figure and say,
1t will pe,w’

» 30 T dontg beliey

S would be 4 mONthetonpy
A Yes, sir,
MR. urz, That ig all, _
MR. MACEY. Does anyone alse have 4 question of the Witnesg?
CRoss

A That was g Proposed we1j,

been Spudded




Q In other words, the north end of the proposed unit is not
— offset by production, either northwest or northeast?

: A No, sir. Up in the northeast, in Colorado, I think it is
right above Section 8, ir I[%'m not mistaken, there is a dry hole or
an abandoned hole 5,200 feet deep, I believe, but there is no pro-
duction north of there.

Q Turning to your Exhibit "C," which is this document that I
have in my hand; I note that after examining the various provisions
contained in that Exhibit, that the provisions vary to a certain
;“ ) degree as to the percentage of the total that the drilling party .

: | is to receive from the cost of the well. A Yes, sir, it does

Q Now; briefly, in a block-type unit, what are the participa$-
ing areas in a block-type unit? In other words, when a. well is
drilled on a 320-acre drilling tract, do the people who own interests
under that tract, do they shére just in that well, or in the entire
unit?

A They share in the entire unit when that well is taken into
the participating area.

E Q All right. Now, simply, are there not unit agreements in
- | effect in the Basin which limit the person's interest solely to the
320 acres upon which the well is drilled?

A No, sir. If I understand your question, I don't believe
ithere are any.

Q In other words, in each of these agreements, when a person
puts his acreage into a unit and thereby a well is productive in thit
acreage, he shares in a total of the unit in the proportion that hi
acreage bears to the total? A Yes, sir.

Q In every instance?
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s right next to the 32-9 Unit, énd that you ask questions as to wh

‘khe standards are for commercial wells in the 32-9 Unit area?

bf sharing in a unit, where there wasn't any question as’ to whether
the well was going to make 1,500 MCF, because his interest would be

in the total, and the fact that there might be 15- or 20-million foo

A In these block-type units. Now, he is going to share in an
Fcreage basis on all of them, but in the Rincon Unit, the working
interest owners share inithe entire share to the proportion that
they own in the unit.

Q Now, when a man owns an intemst in a block, 320 acre unit,
under an agreement, and he agrees to pay his proportionate share of
khe well to be drilled in that tract, at that time, he knows that

whether that well is a good well or a poor well, is not going to

 paterially affect his overall income?

A No, sir, that is not correct, He -~ the well has to meet

_khe standard of the unit participating afea. If it does not, it will

hot ve téken in, and if it does not, he will have his half section
NE ;

Q What are the standard for the minimum?

A That varies. We have 1o —-

MR. MACEY: All right. That would be satisfactorye.
A We have adopted a standard of 1,500 MCF from Mesawerde.
0 Open flow? A Open flow.
Q Now, don't you think that it would be a little bit of a

Hifferent situation if a man knew that he had a reasonably good chan

wells on that area that he is going to share in, don't you think tha
would govern whether he might join in the drilling of a well or not?

A Yes, sir, that would affect the element of risk as far as

i\

MR. HOWELL: Might I interrupt a minute and suggest that th:t

r
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or SO -

he is concerned.

Q I would like to ask you one question about that element of
risk business which I uontt think gou bruught out. In addition to
the element of risk as to Qhether or not from a geological or resert
voir standpoint that gas is goiﬁgrto be productive under a certain
tract, isn't there a mechanical risk from the standpoint of losing
a well when you get about three quaters of the way downé

A Yes, sir, but the estimate on this well is if everything
goes right, it could be $150,000.00, you never know.

Q Has El Paso, in the Basin, experienced any amount of diffi}
culty from a mechanical standpoint? Have they lost any wells purely
from mechanical reasons, I'm talking about.

A I'm not sure, Mr. Macey. I couldn't give you any Specific
example. ‘We have participated in some bhat‘other people were dril-

ling that ran up to $150,000 or so, due to mechanical difficulties,

MR, MACEY: That is all. Does anyone else have a question

of the witness? If not, the witness may be excused. |
{(Witness excused.)

MR, HOWELL: We will offer in evidence Exhibit "D.® I
think we have offered ™A® and "B% and "C,"™ but not "D,"

MR. CAMPBELL: What was "D"?

MR. HOWELL: This contract,

MR, CAMPBELL: My objection goes to that also.

MR, MACEY: The objection will be overruled and the exhibit

will be received. ;
MR. HOWELL: Mr. Morrell, will you take the stand, please?
FOSTER MORRELL,

— e e e ey . - . - — -
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called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testifi

as follows:

BY MR, HOWELL:

Q State your name for the record, please.

My name is Foster Morrell.

N

Where is your homé , and what is your occupation?

>0

My home is in Rosv?ell, New Mexico; I am a petroleum consul
tant. ;

Q What experience haire‘you had in the oil and gas industry
with reference to the San Juan Basin?

A My experlence in the industry is 25 years mth the United
States Geological Survey, and four years, and a majority of the tim
been spent in operations and?; administfative matters in the San Juan
Basin. |

Q Prior to your beoomin;r a petroleum consultant, what positi
did you have with the U.S.G. S.. | '

A Regional Cil amd Gas’ Supez‘nsor Roswell Southwestern
Region. :

Q Is that the office tﬁat has jurisdiction of the San Juan

Basin? g A It is.

Q Are you familiar wn.th the develcpment and many of the con=|

tracts whlch have been made w1th reference to development and dril-
ling of wells in the San Juan B‘asin? .

A I am personally famili}ar with them..

Q Did you participate in the preparation of the so-called
block~-type unit? A I did.

Q And have you been employed by 51 Paso Natural Gas Company
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and othe

A

Q

spent in discussion with both land owners, ma jor companies, and

> O >
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ests or
and pay
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answers
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shall be
cost of
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ing the
is the s
100 per

ling cos

ments and communitization agreements in the San Juan Basin?

independent operatérSy, the terms of communitization,operation agre%-

ments and unit opgrating agreements?

Juan Basin with reference to the recovery of costs in a drilling

block or a drilling unit when one of the owners of the mineral inter=-

drilling, it is a general practice in the San Juan Basin and includ-

r companies, to circulate agreements, unit operating agree-

I have.

Wouid you Made ol setimat2s as to how much time you have

During the last four years?
During the last four years.
I would say approximately three years out of the four.

Are you familiar with the custom of the industry in the Sar

of the leasehold working interest does not care to put up
jn cash his share of the drilling costs? |

When a party does not put up =--

MR, CAMPBELL: If the Commission please, just before he
that question, please show that I renew my objection to wha
om may be in other situations on the ground that the éompul ory
statute sets out the basis on which the costus of the well

established as the lowest actual expenditure and reasonabl%f
supervision. Go ahead.

When the party does not desire to put up his cost of the

San Juan 32 dash unit agreement which offsds the tract which
ubject of Case 1001, the unit operator is entitled to recov§r
cent of the operating costs, plus 150 per cent of the dril-

ts until the non-consenting party participates.

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
SITNOTYPZ REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
TELEPHONE 3-5691




37

o3
-~

Q - You say the unit operator is entitled to --
A The working interest owners; the unit operators does it on
behalf of the oﬁners who do contribute.

Q What does thc ovmer »f th» minerals who fails to contributq
cash receive out of production, as a custom of the industry?

A Under the non-consent provision? |

Q Yes.

A He receives nothing urtil the 150 per cent cost of it i3 re+
covered.

R That is 150 per cent of the drilling parties'! costs of
drilling that would be attributable to the mineral owners acreage?

A His percentage. |

Q That is the part of the block that is being drilled?

A Yes, sir. | » |

Q Are you familiar with any other -- in instances instead of
150 per cent, where there has been interest charged on the unpaid
balance? |

A Under the terms of the unit agreements, the unit operator
is entitled to receive the cost of each mineral owner's or working
interest share of the drilling of a well in advance. He may also
elect to recéive six pef cent interest on any unpaid balances that
are not received currently. ,

Q Now, if I understand that, that is that the unit operator
that makes any expenditure in behalf of others in the unit, is entit
under the operating agreements, to be paid six per cent interest on
any unpaid amounts? A That's right.

Q Now, with reference tn the 150 per cent provision, in your

opinion, the provisions which permit drilling parties to recover 150

led,
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visions solely connected with risk, or does the value of the money,

per cent of the drilling costs before the non-consent or non-drilling

party'receives his share of production, are those 150 par cent pro-

the use of money, enter into that?

A The value of the use of money is a definite part of it, in
addition to risk. —

Q Have you actually negotiated agreements covering this 150
per cent with various owners of mineral interests or leasehold work-
ing interests? |

A I have. A number of them.

Q Inyur opinion, is it a fair and reasonable provision?

_ A In my opinion it is a fair and reasonable == and, in fact,
it is:based and included in many federal contracts not on the basis
of something that is pulled out of the air by the Federal Government],
but on the recommendations from operators from all over the United
States.

Q In your opinion, is such a provision customary throughout
the San Juan Basin in a situation in which one party who owns a
portion of the acreage pooled to form a drilling unit is not willing
to pay in cdash his share of the costs?

A It is used throughout the San Juan Basin.

Q You have heard the testimony of Mr. Bittick as to the overs
lhead costs that are customarily charged by El Paso Natural Gas Comp4ny
on both drilling and operating wells, have you not?

A _Yes, sir, I have.

Q In your opinicen, are those overhead costs for supervision
fair and reasonable?

A They are fair and reasonable and in general use throughout
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the San Juan Basin.

Q Now, with reference to this W/2 of Se¢etion 15, the testimo
shows, I believe, that there are 3 number of tracts involved; we
have 8 situation here in which one party has a three acre tract who
has refused toO participate <n any fashion. Will you tell the Commi
sion whether or not in your opinion it would be proper to have an
unorthodox unit, excluding that three acres, in order to permit the
owners of other tracts within the W/2 to recover their fair and
just share of the oil and gas underlying the W/2 of the section?

A It would certainly be my opinion that. it would be reasonab
to have am unorthodox unit in order to protect the interests of the

parties that have leasesS.

Q And in the event a fair and equitaﬁé portion of the costs

cannot be achieved, and interests W which refuse to participate in
such cests by contribubing cash, elect not to 301n in the drilling,
would it be necessary to have a smaller unit ‘than the 317 acres, in
order to permit those who do desire te partlclpat.e to get their fair
share and recover their fair share of the orl and gas underlying
the land? A It would.

Q I believe that the record shows that this tract of land is
located within the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool; cen you testify definitely
as to that?

A All of Section 15 is included in tﬁe Blanco-MesaverdePool'
by New Mexico ©i1 Conservation Commission Order 409, dated March
31, 1954,

Q Do you have any other points in coﬁnection with this case
that you == statements you would like to make? You have investigaﬁ

it on behalf of the companye.
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A They are getting some help in payment of the well by your
non-consent ing? ' A
Q If a compulsory pooling order is entered, Mr. Morrell, that

puts this forty acres in this unit and requires us to pay our share

of the costs out of some portion of the pvoduction -- forge. rc: tht

moment the hundred or hundred fifty per cent, but if it is a hundre

per cent, El Paso is better off, is it not, to have that contributipn

to the costs of the well than to have axﬁcnustandard unit excluding
6ur acreage and paying the Same amoﬁnt for the well?

A No, because El Paso.is taking gas, and the gas that they
praeduce is paying you for your contﬁibution.

Q Well -- ’4

A It would not be better for%El'Paéo.

Q -=it is a payment out of our gas, is it not?

A But you havent*t got ﬁhe gas tc precduce, and they drill a
well,

Q Another factor, Mr. Morrell, El Paso Natural Gas Company
can use the gas, can they not, you will get a larger allowatle if
you get that?

A Depends on who has the well,

Q But you would get more produétion allocated if it were a
217 acre and 280 -~ | A

A That gets into the market situation, and not what we are
involved in here.

9

Q If you were éngaged in privaté negotiations as you frequent

Ly

are, in connection with this, those would be factors you would con;

‘{sider, would they not?

A I would always enjoy getting a well paid on production thatg
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|witness? Mr. Utz.

somebody else drilled.
Q It just depends on whose foot the shoe is on, doesntt it?
A Well, yes. - ,
MR. CAMPBELL: That is all.

MR. MACEY: Does anyoue clse have any questions of the

- an  Gmm mn e — s vee S GE a Sms Gew e -

BY MR. UTZ:
Q Mr. Morrell, are you familiar with the geology of the

Blanco-Mesaverde Formation in this area and the wells in this pool?

A To a considerable extent.

Q In your opinion, will one well efficiently and economically

drain 320 dcres in this pool? A It will,

Q Do you believe that a well drilled in the Blanco-Mesaverde
on three acres, which will serve three, or point aine three saven
per cent of a 320 acre allowable would be an unnecessary well and
thereby -=

4 A separate well on that three acres would definitely be

an unnecessary well.

Q Do you believe that one well drilled through the Mesawerde

w

Formation on the west half of Section 15, 32N 10W would economically
and efficiéntly drain that acreage? |
A The three acres or the 320?
Q The‘320.
A I think it would.
MR, UTZ: That is all I have.
MR, MACEY: Does anyone else have a question of the ﬁitness

If not, the witness may be excused,

?
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A If the Commission please, I might bring up one other point
that I think is rather direct to this particular case. We had a
similiar situation cu a 20 tiract that involved some unadve: .ised

land and some non-committed land and they did not seek to laase the

land to others or to join a non-consent proposition, and was brought

out definitely at that time that an unorthodex unit waé granted by

the Commission. The parties who did not consent and did not join'.

in that can join at any time by the payment of the share of the cosl'

of the well and enjoy benefits of production from that ‘time on.

MR, CAMPBELL: Mr, Morrell, are you proposing’:that?

A No, I'm saying it was a case that had some sinfiilar c’haractLr-

istics,

MR, MACEY: If there are no further questions%of Mr. Morre
he may be excused. | '

MR, KITTS:. I would like the record to show whether or not
Mr., Clark has made an appearance at any time this morning.

MR, MACEY: I don'.ﬁ believe there is anyone hére represent!
ing Mr., Clark. |

MR. KITTS: Is Mr. Clark in the hall now? Apparently not.

MR. HOWELL: If it please the Commission, Mr. fMacey handed
me a telegram from Pacific Northwest which I ask be made a part of
the record, and, with that, we would rest our testixﬁonj.

MR. MACEY: Do you want to read it?

MR. CAMPBELL: I have no objection.(

MR, MACEY: Please include that telegram in the record.

MR. KITTS: Do you want it read?

MR, MACEY: Co ahead and we can get rid of it.

MR. KITTS: "To W. B. Macey, 0il Conservation Commission,

1,
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Capitol Annex Building, Santa Fe. Re: Case No. 1,001 which is to
be heard before the 0il Conservation Commission this morning.
Pzeific Northwestern Pipeline Corporation, on September 6, 1955,
agreed with E1 Paso Natural Gas Company to join in communitizing angd
developing west half of Section 15, T32N R10W, San Juan County.
Pacific also agreed to bear its proportionate share of development
costs. (Signed) R. N. Richey, Pacific Northwest Pipeline Cofporatipn.m
The telegram‘was sent froi Albuquerque at 8:40 a.m., January 20th.

MR, CAMPBELL: I have no objection.

If the Commission please, may I ask Mr. Morrell one question

to clariff?a mafter? (

MR. MACEY: Yes, sir.

. MR. CAMPBELL: Mr. Morrell, when you were referring to
arrangements by which a non-consenting owner pays six per cent intefest,
b3 is that & situation where the recovery is up to 100 per cent, or is
that 150 per cent plus six per cent?

A Thét is a case where you might advance some, and at the unit
operatort's electior, he may allow a deferred payment at six per cent.
That would be on the basis of a hundred per cent cost of the well.

MR. GURLEY: Mr. Mor;ell, you mean the six per cent is on
the money which must be paid in acase like that?

A On the unpaid balance, yes. ‘

MR. GURLEY: What I mean, in case the well were dry, the
proportionate cost, share, wouid be at six per cent?

A Yes. |

MR. GURLEY: Where, in this other instance, the operator
t akes all the risk and in case the well should be dry, the non-consTnt-

ing interest owner pays nothing, is that correct?
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A That's correct.

MR. MACEY: Does anyone else have anything further in this
case? Any statements?
MR. CAMPBELL: I think 1 would like to make a statement.

If the Cermission please, in the first place, as I have stated
during the course of this hearing, the New Mexico Statute with ref-
erence to compulsory pooling, as the Commission well knows, has
never been tested in any manner or interpreted, actually, by this
Commission or by a Court. ‘

Our statute differs in some respects from the statutes of a
number of othér states that have compulsory pooling arrangements.
For example,the Statute of Oklahoma now contains spe.cific provisiorﬁi
that in the event of a compulsory pooling order, the non-coOnsenting
owner's share of the cost of the well shall be paid out of the 7/8'$
or ﬁhétever the leasee'!s interest is, and they define the leasee's»
interests underan unleased mineral interest as the 7/8's. ‘

I point that out because I don't want the Commission to get the
impression that we are completely unreasonable in suggesting that
the costs should be borne out of the 7/8's, because that is exactly
the situation that is followed under the Statute in Oklahoma.

Now, I must concede that our statute contains no such specific
provision, but it does indicate that that approach has been taken.
I believe I am correct in saying that the same general statutory
provisions are *n effect in Jolorado, but I know of no cases up
there where an order has been issued though there may have been some.
In Oklahoma there have been a number of orders which either require
the man to put up the cash or his share of the costs of the well wﬂl

be taken out of the working interest. In some instances, those
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orders provide for 125 per cent. The Oklahoma Statute contains the

lowest actual expenditure provision, and, to my knowledge, that has

L

never been tested in Oklahoma, but I point that out to indicats *ha!
what approach this Commission takes on this matter, that the attitude
and position of the applicant in this case, I don't believe, is an
unreasonable one under the circumstances,

Now, I think that this situation can be made an analogy in manﬁ
respects to a non-consenting tennant in common under an oil and gas
lease where one tennant in common wants to drill a well and the other
does not. I think it is a recognized principal in law that the owng¢r
who wants to drill a well may 50‘50 and he is entitled to recover
the non-consenting interest out of his share in production, but I
don't know of any arrangement iﬁ which_somebody who doesvnot want, tq
také a-risk in any particular situation is penalized for not going
along, and that, the question of whether he wants to go along‘can
depend at any particular time oﬁ any number of factors: He may not
have the money in cashj he may not want to spend money to drill
that year; his tax picture may be different trom the other party's;
he may decide he wants to put his money in some better risk where--
and he may want to wait a few years, hoping he will get a better
market price for his gas. There could be other reasons, but I
don*t think the Comservation Laws contemplate that that owner uhov
is put into the drilling unit and who should be, because if he isn'$,
you have confiscated hié property,

That that owner, because somebody else in that unit wants to
drill a well at a particular time, should be penalized; certainly he¢
should bear his costs in that well, but these questions of interést

and'l50 per cent and so forth, I can't honestly see that that is thé

g

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
STENOTYPE REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NMEW MEXICO
TELEPHONE 3-6691




L7

What they want to agree to under unit agreements, is, I thinké an
entirely spearate matter. - | %

So, if the Commission feels that under the general authoéity
to set fair terms and conditions, it :can, in its order, proviée a
method of recovery of costs, I believe that the fair way te d% it
is to apply it to the 7/8's interest on the 40 acre tract on tbe
basis of the lowest actuai expenditure and reasonable costs oé supe

vision.

it s .

statute stops after it recites that the Commission, in the cas; of
dispute, may determine the costs of the well and the reasonable

supervisory charge. It says nothing about determining how the
production shall be allocated or how that costs shall be borne} énd
we may be in a situation where the Commission may want to issue‘its

order ¢ompulsorily pooling the acreage, establishing the present

estimated costs of the well; retaining jurisdiction in the fut?ré
to determine the actual costs if there is a dispute, and then ieéve
the parties to their own negotiations or litigations to determine

. £

in an accounting action how the fair costs of that well is to be'

is true. I think they have the right to determine, at a particulaf
time, whether they will either make a cash investment or be cut dut

of these units and be deprived of their gas. I think it is to‘bhe

owner situations arise, if they can't enter into voluntary agreement

ard that hasn't been explored here too greatly, but where they run

proper approach to non-consenting arrangements in these pooled trach.

M)

I'm not certain that the Commission has such power, becau?é ouf

borne, but the impression seems to be created here that the applica#té

are taking an unreasonable and unfair position. I don't think ithat|.

advantage of the applicant, El Paso, here, where these non-consenting

s
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into those situations,; certainly it seems to me thaﬁrit is to the
advantage of El Paso Natural Gas Company to recovef part of the
costs of the well even if it is 100 per cent and to get the gas.

1 believe that is all I have to say at this time.

MR, HOWELL: If it please the Commission. I shall try to

be very brief. 4

It is a pleasure to concur with one statement of Mr. Campbell'%
and I wish to make it quite clear that E1 Paso Natural Gas Company
does hot in this case or does not expect in the future to take the
position that it quarrels with any individual who says, "I do not
care to put up in cash &y share of the costs of drilling a well.™
I concur completely with Mr. Campbell in saying that any individual
or company has the riéht to say that he does not or does want to
share the costs and pav the cash. '

Where I differ from Mr. Campbell, and where El Paso Natural
Gas Company differs from Mr. Campbel's clients, is thé effect that
that_gpsition has upon the well that may or may not be dbilled upon
ﬁhe_;pact‘of land. I think the point at issue, generally, can be
clarified to these points: Mr. Campbell’s clients contend that al~

though they are the owners of the minerals, and under the Statute of

New Mexico, are the persons entitled to go upon and drill that,part#cular

forty acres, there is no lease outstanding, they own SO many acres.
We cannot subscribe to their contention that having advanced for
them the costs of drilling the well that they should receive 1/8 of
the gas attributable to that 4O acres free of charge and to expect
us to recover out of 7/8 of the gas attributable to that acreage th#
money that we have advanced for their aécount, ndr do we think that

it is fair and reasonable, as the statute suggests or specifies, th
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Commission shall detzrmine with fair and reasvnable manner, that
any company who invests its funds, puts its cash into the drilling
of a well, should be limited to recovering out of production that
may or may not result from the drilling of that well, exactly the
amount of money it spent without regard to the value of the use of
its money during the time that it has been invested for the benefit
of another person or without regard to the risk taken by the drillii
party in drilling the well.

We think that the statute does not prevent the Commission from
makiné such a determination, and we suggest that the evidence in
this case, that the record overwhelmingly and without contradiction
supports the Commission in determining that it is the custom of the
industry and that it would be fair and reasonable in entering a
compulsory povoling order to permit the parties either tb pay their
share in cash of the costs of drilling the well, or failing to pay
their share in cash, to have their entire share of production re-
tained by the drilling party or urntil the drilling parﬁy has recover
all operating costs and 150 per cent of the drnlling -costs, at which
time the figndonsent party wouvld then come into the full share allp-
cated to that L4LO-acre tract.

We think that is the fair and equitable and reasonable solutioj
of a problem and is overwhelmingly supported by:the records in this
case.

Thank you.

MR. MACEY: Does anyone else have anything further in thes(
cases?

If not we will take the cases under advisement,

(Recess.)

=4

W

ADA DEARNLEY & ASSOCIATES
SYENOYVFE REPORTERS
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
TELEPHONE 3-6691




50

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
+ S8

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )-

I, THURMAN J 'O0ODY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that thd

foregoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the 0il Con4

servation Commision for the State of New Mexico, is a true and corr#ct

record to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
WITNESS MY HAND, this, the 2 2 day of January, A. D. 1956.

A

o) rtere.
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Exnibit A
Te Accompany an Application for Unorthodox

Spacing Unit W/2 Section 15 T-32-N R-10-W N.M.PM. A

E.PN.G. [ | Pacific Northwest

"] Dave Clark Saul Yager, et al
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: (gl Qaso; O/lalu.ral gas @orﬂpany

Mr. williss B. Macey
o0il COnscrv:tion Copmission
ot the gtate of Nev¥w Mexico
gants Fe, New Mexico

pear Mr. Haceys:

Please find enclosed originsl and two 2) coples of

El Paso Natural Ges company’s Applicatios for ap UporthodoX
Spacing»Unit and Gas Proration Unit consisting ot 2717 acres
in the W/2 of Qection 15, Fownship 32 North, Range 10 West,
X.M.PMes OF in the alternstive, gor forced pooling of the
w/2 ot gection 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N P.M.
We ask that this case be con!olidated with the Applicntion
aiready filed by Mre Jack Ccamppbell on pehslf of Saul Yager,

et al.

Yexy truly yours,

st

Manager
1Leas® Deplrtment

RLB:T'B:eb
Enclosures
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REFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF EL
PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN UN- '
ORTHODOX SPACING UNIT AND GAS PRORATION
UNIT CONSISTING OF 277 ACRES, LOCATED
IN THE W/Z OF SRCTION 15, TOWNSHIP 32
NORTH, HANGE 10 WEST, N.M.P.M., OR IN
THE ALTERNATIVE, FOR COMPULSORY POOLING
OF THE W/2 OF SECTION 15, TOWNSHIP 32
NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, N.M.P.M.

no. JLEO)

N N Nt N N S Nl St N

TO THE HONORABLE COMMISSION:

Your Applicant, EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY, represents that it is a
Delaware corporation, with a permit to do business in the State of New Mexico,
and that it is the present owner and holder of leasehold rights or operating
rights under the following described 011 and Gas Leases, embracing lands located
in the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M., San Juan
Coﬁnty, New Mexico:

a,. 0il and Gas Lease dated June 26, 1950, from Robert J. Doughtie

and wife, Edna O. Doughtie, as lessors, to John F. Sullivan, as

lessee, embracing among other lands, 32.5 acres in the SE/4 Nw/4

and 47 acres in the N/2 SW/4 of Section 15, Township 32 North,

Range 10 West, N.M.P.M,

b. 0il and Gas Lease dated June 27, 1950, from Robert L. Gaston and

wife, Edith Gaston, as Lessors, to John F. Sullivan, as lessee,

embracing among other lands, the SE/4 SW/4 and the East 40 rods

of the South 30 rods of the NE/4 SW/4 of Section 15, Township 32

North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M,, containing 47 acres.

c. 0il1 and Gas lLease dated June 27, 1950, executed by Mary Katherine

Heiser, as lessor, to John F., Sullivan, as lessee, embracing among

other lands, the NE/4 NW/4 and the North 7.5 acres of the SE/4 NW/4

of Section 15, Township 32 Rorth, Range 10 West,N.M.P.M., containing

47.5 acres.

The threz leases described above cover app. sximately 174 acres in the W/2 of
Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M.

Your Applicant further represents the following:

That Pacitic Noxthwest Pipeline Corporation is the present owner and holder
of leasehold rights or operating rights under the following described 0il and Gas
Leases all ewbracing lands located in the /2 of Section 15, Township 32 North,
Range 10 West, N.M,P.H,, San Juan County, New Mexico:

a, 0il and Gas Leaze dated June 1, 1953, from Denver & Ric Grande

Western Railroad Company, as lessor, to Phillips ‘etroleum Company,
ac less2e,



b, 01l and Gas Lease dated December 11, 1951, from Katherine Hendricks, =
widow, et al, as lessors, to H. C. Wynne, as lessee.

c. United States 0il and Gas Lease Serial Number Santa Fe 079625, dategd
September 1, 1949, from the United States of America, as lessor, to
Hazle L. Gentle, as lessee,

,f; , g. 01l and Gas l.éase dated foril 22, 1954, from Fdward E. Miller and
' Leua A. Mille., &s lessors, to Phillips Petroleum Company, as lessee,

That said leases cover approximately 103 acres in the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32

North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M,

i
b v e

That Saul A. Yager, M. E. Gimp, Sam Mizel, Morris Mizel and Marian Cohn,

(hereafter termed ''Yager, et al"') are the owners of all the oil, gas and other

minerals underlying the NW/4 Nii/4 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West,
N.M.P.M., and that this mineral interest is unleased.

That Mr. Dave Clark, whose address is R.F.D., Aztec, New Mexico, is the

g

f i owner of 3 acres of land lying West of the right of way of State Highway 550, as

%» it runs on the South side of the N/2 SW/4 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range

10 West, N.M.P.M,

Your Applicant has attachcd hereto as Exhibit "A" to this Application, a.
plat shoving the ownership in the ¥%/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10
West, N.M.P.M.

That Yager, et al, owners of the mineral interest under the NW/4 KW/4 of

Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M,, have been contacted and re-
quested to communitize their interest and pay their proportionate share of the costs

of a Mesaverde well to be drilled on the W/2 of Sectiorn 15, Township 32 North, Range

E 4 f: 10 West, N.M.P.M, Yager, et al, have refused to join in any Communitization Agree-
ment unless your Applicant paid all costs and recovered the portion attributable to
Yager, et al, from subsequent production, if said well shall be productive,.
;’ - That Dave Clark has refused to join in any Communitization Agreement and re-
fused to lease his acreage unless the lessee would agree to drill a well thereon,
from which he would receive 1/8 of all production,
That your Applicant and Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation desire to
drill a well to be located on the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10
|
West, H.,M.P.M., and that they are ready, willing and able Lo pay their proportionate

share of the costs.




That your Applicant represents that it has made diligent efforts to reach
some agreement whevreby the entire W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10
West, N.M.P.M. could be dedicated to a Mesaverde gas well in accordance with the

provisions of Order #R-110, as promulgated by this Commission, but that such efforts

have been to no avail, inasmpch as Saul A. Yager, et al, and Dave Clark do not desire
‘ to enter into a Communitization Agreement covering said acreage on a basis which

would be mutually satisfictory to all concerned.

Your Applicant respectfully requests that an appropriate order be entered by

the Commission authorizing an unorthodox spacing unit and gas proration unit to consist

of 277 acres in the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M.,
said unorthodox spacing unit would include all of the W/2 of Section 15, except the

NW/4 NW/4 and 3 acres located on the South side of the N/2 SW/4 of Section 15,

wanship 32 North, Raznge 1G West, N.M.P.M. In the alternative, your Applicant re- 3

quests that if the above relief is not granted by the Commission, the Commission
f enter its order pooling the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 Wesf,

N.M.P.M., containing 320 acres, more or less, into an orthodox spacing unit and

gas proration unit.

N

Respectfully submitted,

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY
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BLOCK TYPE UNITS "

The following provision in connectien with non consent wells is contained
in Section 8, Paragraph B of the Unit Operating Agreements of the San Juan 27-4, San
Juan 27-5, San Juan 28-4, San Juan 28-5, San Juan 28-6, San Juan 28-7, San Juan 29-4,
San Juan 29-5, San Juan[29-6, San Juan 29-7, San Juan 30-4, San Juan 30-~5, San Juan

{J~6, San Juan 3i-6, Sau suaun 3z-5, San Juan 32-~7, San Juc.. 32-8, San Juan 32-9 Units:
: '

N ¢ 1 legs than 21l of such parties elect to join in thof&rilling
of such well, Unit Operator shall, upon obtaining required
govern-ontél approvéls, proceed with due dilikonce to drill

" such well at the socle cost and risk of the party or parties
electing to share in the costs thereof, her;inafter called
the "drilling parties'’. In the event any such well is =
dry hole (and is not taken over for plug back or deepening),
it shall be p}ﬁgged aﬁd abandoned at the sole cost of the '
drilling parties. In the event such well is a producer, it
shall be ﬁested, completed and-equipped to produce by the
Uait Operator at the sole cost of the drilling parties, and
such drilling parties each in proportion to its contribution
to the cost of drilling, testing, completing and equipping
the well shall be entitled to receive the proceeds of pro-
duction from the well or, if it is capable of producing in
paying quantities, shall be entitled to receive the procee&s
of production allocable o the interests admitted to the
participating area on account of such well, after deducting
therefrom all royalties, overriding royalties, production
payments and one hundred per ceut (100%) of the operating
expenses attributable thereto, until sgaid drilling parties
shall have received therefrom one hundred fifty per cent (150%)
of the costs of drilling, testing, completing and equipping

said well to produce.”
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ALLISON UNIT

The followling provision in connection with non consent wells is contained
in Section 9, Paragraph 2 of the Unit Accounting Agreement of the Allison Unit:

. . ."If such well is drilled by any party hereto or by the Unit

Operator not 2c*iag 28 susk amd shall be completed as a

producing well such that the land upon which it 1s situated

may properly be included in a participating ;roa, the well

shall be operated pursuant to the terms of this agreement as

though it had been drilled by the Unit Operator and the party

drilling such well shall receive 200% of the total cost and

expense of drilling, testing and completing same, payable

out of the first production therefrom remsining after pay-

ment of all royalty charges, deductions for aacunts used by

tnit Operator for production, developing, repressuring, re-

cycling, or unavoidably lost and,deductions for operating

expenses.” .

* x * ¥ %

CEDAR MESA UNIT

The following provision in connection with non consent wells is containad
in Section 8, Par;graph 2 of the Unit Operating Agreement of the Cedar Mesa Unit:

« « + « T"However, the proportionate share of the non—dril;ing party

{whether one or more) in the unitized substances p*odnced

from either of such wells shall be sold, and the non-diilling

party shall direct the purchaser thereof {0 pay to the drilling

party (and the drilling psarty shall be entitled to receive) all

the proceeds from the sale thereof, =fter Ceducting all royalty

interests, overriding royalty interests, and productiocn pay-

ments, if any, until such drilling party shall have been re-

imbursed therefrom in an amount equal to the non-drilling

party's share of the total accrued expense of operating such

well, plus 150% of the non~drilling party's share of the net

cost of drilling such well."




COX CANYON UNIT

The following provisicn in connection with non consent wells is contained
in Section 18 of the Unit Operating Agreement of the Cox Canyon Unit Area:
. . "1f any well so drilled encounters cil and gas, or either of

them, or other hydrocarbon minerals, in paying quantities,

separate tankage and measuring devices shall be provided

for such well, which shall he completed and equipped by the
drilling party or partics and then taker over by Unit Operator
(1f Unit Operator did not drill lsuch well) and operated at the
expense of the drilling party or‘parties and the drilling party
or parties shall be credited with the entire working interest
income therefrom, less the cost of operating such well, until
such time as the working interest income, less the cost of
operating such well, equals one hundred fifty per cent (150%)
of the cost to the requesting psrtyv or parties of the drilling,
completing and equipping of such well, whereupon it shall be
owned and operated as a jointly owned well pursuant to the pro-

visions of this agreement.”

¥ ¥ *x *x *

The following provisions in connection with nonr consent wells is contained
in the last paragraph of Section 14 of the Unit Accounting Agreement of the Huerfano
Unit Area:
"In the event the extension ¥ell was not drilled at the cost and
risk of 211 of the Working Interest Owners in the Participating -
Area, or at the cost and risk of all of the Working Interest
Owners in the Unit Area in the event the well 1s included in
8 Particlpating Area, the parties bearing the cost and risk
of said well shall be entitled to a credit of 150% of the in-
tangible cost of drilling, completing und equipping said well

in the investment adjustment described in this section.” .




HUERFANITO UNIT

The following provision in connection with non consent wells is contalned

in Section 10 of the Huerfaniio Unit Operating Agreement:
. ."If said well be a test or extension well, the cost of such well
shall be allucated by the operator te the party or parties de-
siring to drill said well in the proportion that each of their
aggregate leasehold interests committed to thcrunit agreement
respectively bears to the t9ta1 number of acres committed to
the unit sgreement by the parties desiring to drill such well.
If any such well should be completed as a well capable of prc-
E ducing o0il or gas in paying gquantities, the party or parties
% drilling such well shall be entitled to receive all of the
‘ proceeds derived from the sale of tho producfion from such
well, the same to be allocated to said parties in the same
yroportions that they contributed to the cost thereof. After
said parties shall have received from the procssds of the pro-
duction froa sald well an amount equal to the total operating
expenses thereof plus 150% of the totsl cost of drilling, testing,
completing and equipping the asame, all future operating expensés
in connection therewith and the production therefrom shall be
allocated among the parties hereto on the =2x5 Lasis as such costs
and production would be allocated for any other well drilled under

the terms of said unit agreement by the mutual consent of the

! parties hereto." . . .

LINDRITH UNIT

The following provisica in connection with non consent wells 1s contained
in Section 10, Paragraph (a) of the Unit Accounting Agreement of the Lindrith Unit Area:
."In the event a well drilled pursuant tc Section 12 of the Unit
Agreement by some parties hereto cther than the Operator results
in preduction of unitized substances such that the iland upon which
it is situated may properly be included in a participating area, the

parties paying the cost of drilling and completing such well shall,




LINDRITH UNIT {continued)

unless the Operator by negotiation acquires, within ninety
4 (90) days after completion thereof, such well and all its
equipment, including any tankage, be entitled to produce

and operate same and to retain the benefits of all unitized

| : substances produced therefrom, subject to royalty interests,
until such parties shall have recovered from the working interest
production thereof an amount equal to twice the cost incurred in
drilling, completing and equipping such well, plus an a:ountv
equal to the reasonable and bone fide cost of opersting the
well during the poriod of recovsry, including all taxes with

% respect to working interest proﬁuction during the period of

recovery." . . . .

* ¥ % % % v

RINCOK UNIT

The following provision in connection with non consent wells 1svconta1ned
in Amendment to Unit Operating Agreement, Section 10-A, Paragraph 2:
. ."1f any such well should be completed as a well capable of pro-

ducing oil or gas in paying quantities, the party or parties

e b s ey

) drilling such well shall be entitled to receive all of the
; proceeds derived from the sale of the prodnction from such
well, the séme to be allocated to said parties in the same

proportions that they contributed to the cost thereof. After

o A s———sy

é said parties shall have received from the proceeds of the pro-

: ) duction from said well an amount equal to the totsal operating -
expenses thereof plus 150% of the total cost of drilling,
testing, completing and equipping the same, all future cpera-
ting expenses 1in connection therewith and the prodﬁction there-
from shall be allocated among the parties hereto on the same
basis as such c¢ssts and production would be allocated for any
other well drilled under the terms of said Unit Agreement by

the mutual consent of the parties hereto."” .




732N

RIOW

PRI .ot -
ki -3 i, ) e, S cves S g I =
NEW | MEXICO
3 i
heod 7 \
16 174 N }ﬂJ@I.’l:H.‘ m w /.
e =) ‘o . w SAull \.UOH\W Yok
Foage mwﬂmﬂ.oﬁv — T SR \ m.ﬁ.nﬂz.o
So Union oy TR NME: . 1y
Bt | nedbrw [N
~nn9:o# , 11930 “ Mu -
{ vy _
M‘\M\V\J\Q\K\\DD m | > b -~ ,m —_—— |
! |
T0.5613 L ho sa00 ; ﬂ- ;tk_ - /
' ﬂ-vo NGO
o P4l XM.M_«;}? h _ A ﬁ‘ N\\n.\.ntﬁ\ o
Pege Dechke, Sx/lec L — ) o EPNG.
N G So, Union Sroane. TV 5610 o U .
mo.ﬁa_ol EPNG _ e T ,ﬂ_\.v,..u,mno .2”uuwww
TOSATS , H . [N
peamo [Pubge | Jecker ] e §iidpn6 ¥
# #: g . _
Wwacsa . h So Union . 213 24
| aeekerrbime § ) PRI 22 s T32N
J ¥ _ « S 1P 3400
" &3 Tos S L S0 10 5300 27
. f T0%e08 ———— - Y £
ri.ﬂcbuwo B.980 . 1TSS
1P 4907 - \ " Ly e S.J 32-9
: e Aayre . C
Venders/ice \Q‘%\QQ a:..\ﬂ:,o,.ﬁv " Staneling E.PNG EPN.G.
13 i LatANn O <
Pubco EPNG A=W mo.Cn_oa,:w#.u.
. . , T0.5370 [ f 0250 }
e 7 05504 2 1P 3764 13070
seoe & 1P4350 \w\o\\.\\\s\\\%\ S 57 e 26 5
30 —z29= 28 _ ;
.ﬂ PNG B ) *V\ ¢ an 10 5620vMy
! .muxw M 3% N Tesaed ; AR R
1, TO 5409 8, P50 TOANIL 1R asu2 TO5LO0WT, 44 g
B naswo R Lecaer H ] ..o.?r’mw.,.. \\\..:MQ/\._..\. . P $.J.320 . %Q ‘“N
B b s Scoks m..mzo T EPNG E.PNG. EfNG _
N O Btoecling Th.588%
Sollmon ﬁ m,m%.cuny ] n..cn\uwﬂ.wu ; . ...!mr %:C«o. — — _..I-x%.mwuu
— _ T .n..MﬂC tP4va0 ..w* w ﬂnﬂ.,..\ - f.v..»N.wu#u I%vi w w ﬁuO
b 3020 .TD 9320 Scort . ‘Ix” o
.;J Pmaose ».\.S\:J..:.\\KMM g_ J~. LPAB90 34 35 - L_m w
L 31 3 ﬂmccgz sm*&om& ~ | * L
%' Tg 8270 -~ L ] .
) _ L Uppesr§Ser 'fro.soes o an20 34 vauw,vw»m !
10.5558% _ B l..f»:cuuoo LPS574 P73y _W..m_....uh.b o 1
y 1P4a320 . ) S 32-9 . x2-
S som| Seott Lizortiriay thnitl  Earom Unit U fdeper
: BEFCR: THE
OIL CONS. wV..hub COMIISSION

. SANTA FE, NEW 0
ERNL exiinn o435,

CMSE 20006 s (Do




.

Glataed T i g ST

W-‘mmwwmummarm i

A ————

TR At g, »—-\uuul«.‘«u-g, 2

Sl

™ AR o

wiyl\;: AR oA e

R ELV L TTRY

ey

iy

e

0il Conservation Commission
of the State gor Hew Mexico
Capitoy Anaex Bulldmg
Santa Fe, rnew Mexico

Geni:lemen H

. e transmit herev.'ith
and twp 2) Copies of a Conmy

well, wiich have been execuied p

tion apg El paso Naturay Gas

The w/9 of Section 15

Pooley bursuyant to Ordos Ho, R

of the State of rew .?.iexico.

» the Yager

electeq to ne governeg Y sub

JWC b
Encls,

MM 4440
NM 44471
Wb 4445

£ said order, and
The Operat

ase Department



Contract No.

COMMUNITIZAT ION AGREEMENT
Bonds Pool Unit #1 Well

THIS AGREEMENT entered into as of the 16th day of July, 1956, by and between the
parties suhscribing, ritizying or conaenting hereto, such parties being hereinafter re-

terred to as "pirites heveto’;

YWITNESSETH:

— e v e e e o e e -

WHERRAS, the Act of Pebruary 25, 1920, 41 Stat. 437, as amended by the Act of
August 8, 1946, 60 Stat. 950, 30 U.S.C., Secs. 181, et seq., authorizes cq-nnitisation
or drilling agreements comeunitizing or pcoling a fedexal oil and gas lease, or any por-
tion thereof, with other lgnd:, whether or not owmed by the United States, whem separate
tracts under such federsl lasase cannot be indepbndently developed and operated in con-
. formity with an established wall-spaéing program toé the field or ares and such communi-
tization or pooling is determined to be in the public interest; and

WHEREAS, the parties hereto own working, royalty or other leasehold 1nterents,'
or operating rights under the oil and gas leases and lands subject to this agreement which
cannot be independently developed and operated in conformity with the well-spacing pro-
gram established for the ftisid or area in which c»;d lands are located; and

WHEREAS, the parties hereto desire to communitize and pool their respective
mineral interests in lands subject to this agreement for the purpose of developing and
producing dry gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons in accordance with the terms snd con-
ditions of this agreement:

NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and the mutual adjantages to
the parties heieto, it is mutually covenanted and agreed by and between the parties here-
to as follows:

1. The lands ceovered by this agreement (hereinaftérvreferred to as "communitized
aiéa") are described, as follows:

Towmshipy 32 North, Range 10 West, N.IA.P.M,
Section 15: W/2 -
containing 320.00 acres,

more or less, and this agreemsnt shall extend to and include only the Mesaverde

formation underlying said lands and the dry gas and associated liquid hydrocarbons

NM 4440
NM 4441
NM 4445
(Jwc)

I R o
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(hereinafter referred to as "communitized substances") producible from such formation.

2. Attached hereto, and made a part of this agreement for all purposes, is
Exhibit A designating the operator of the comaunitized area and showing the acreage,
and the ownership of oil and gas interests in all lands within the communitized area,
and the suthorization, if any, for communitizing or pooling any patented or fee lands
within the communitized ares.

3. All matters of operition shall bé governed by the operatur under and
purauant: to the terms end provisions of this agreement. A successor operator may
be designated by the owners of the working interest in the communitized area and
four (4) executed copies of & Designation of Successor Operator shall be filed with
the 0i1 and Gas Supervisdr. |

4., Operator shall furnish the Secretary of the Interior, or his authorized é
represontjtiv‘, with a log and history of any well drilled on the communitized ares,
monthly reports of operations, statements of gas sales and royalties and such other
reports as are deemed necessary to coapute monthly the royalty'fxe the40n1ted 8tntea,r
as specified in the applicable oil and gas operating regulations. Operator, in opera-
ticus wereunder, shall not’discrininate agalnst any employee or applicent for employ-
ment, because oi race, creed, color or naticenal origin and an identical provision
shall be incorporated in all sub-contracts.

5. The cosmunitized area shall be developed and operated as an entirety with
the understanding and agreement between the parties hereio that all communitizsd suib~
stances produced thereirom shall Se allocated amoné the leaseholds comprising =aid arsa
in the proportion that thé acreage interest of each leasehold bears to theventire acre-
age interest committed to this agreement. -

6. The royalties payable on communitized substances allocated to the indi-
vidual leases comprising the communitized area and the rentals provided for in said
leases shall be determined and paid on the basis prescribed in each of the individual
leases. Payment of rentals under the terms of leases subject to this agreement shall
not be affected by this agreement except as provided for under the terms and provisions
of sajd leases or as may herein be otherwise provided. Except as herein modified and
changed, the 01l and gas leases subjact to this agreement shall remain in full force
and effect as originally made and issued.

7. There snall be no obligation on the lessees to offset any dry gas well
or wells completed in the same formation covered by it:is agreement on separate com-

ponent tracts into which the communitized area is now or may hereafter be divided, nor
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shall any lessee be required to measure separately’conmunitized substances by reason

1]
" ""vef the diverse ownership thereof, but the lessees hereto shall not be released from

bt‘their obligation to protect said communitized area from drainage of comaunitized sub-
stances by a well or wells which may be drilled offsetting said area.

8. The commencement, completion, continued operaticn or production of a
well cc wells for communitized substances on the communitized area shall be construed
and considered as the commencement, completion, continued operation or production on
each and all of the lands within and comwprising said communitized area, and operations
or prbduction pursuant to this sgreement shall be deemed to be operations or pro-
duction as to each lease coqnitted hereto.

9. Production of communitized substunces and disposal thereof shall be in
conformity with allocation, allotments and quotas made or fixed by an¥ duly authbrized
person or segulatory body under applicable Federal or State statutes. This sgreement
-shall be subject to all applicable Federal and State laws or executive orders, rules
and regulations, and no party hereto shall suffer a ferfeiture or be liable in damages
for failare to comply with any of the provisions of this agreement if such compliance
is prevented by, or if such failure results from, compliance with any such laws, orders,
rles or regulations.

10. This agreement shall he effective as of the date hereof upon execution
by the necessary parties, notwithstanding the date of execution, and upon approval by
the Secretary of the Interior, or his duly authorized representative, and shall remain
in force and effect for a period of two (2) vears and so long thereafter as communiti-~
zed substances are produced from the communitized area in‘paying quantities; provided,
that prior to production in paying quantities from the communitized area and upon ful-
fillment of all requirements éf the Secretary of the Interior, or his duly authorized
representatives, with respect to any dry hole or abandoned well, this agreement may
be terminated at any time by mutual agreement of the parties hereto. -

11. It is agreed between the parties hereto that the Secretzsry of the Interior,
or his duly authorized representative, shall have the right of supervision over all
operations within the communitized area to the same extent and degree as provided in
the oil and gas leases under which the United States of America i1s lLessor, and in the
applicable oil and gas regulations of the Department of the Interior.

12. In connection with the performance of work under this agreement, the
operator agrees not to discriminate against any employee or applicant for employment

because of race, religion, color, or national origin. The aforesaid provision shall




include, but not be limited to, the following: employment, upgrading, demotion, or
transfer; recruitment or recruitment sdvertising, layoff, or termination; rates of pay
or other forms of compensation; and selection for training, including apprenticeship.
The operator agrees to post hereafter in conspicuous places, available for employees
and'applicanta for employwent, notices to be provided by the contracting officer set-

ting forth the provisicns 27 the awcudiscrimiuation clause.

The operator agrees to insert the foregoing provision in all 3subcoantracts

hereunder, oxcept aubcontracts for standard commercial supplies or raw materials.

13. The covenants herein shall be construed to be covenants running with the
land with respect to the communitized interests of the parties hereto and their successors
in interest until this agreement terminates, and any grant, transfer or conveyance of
any such land or interest subject hereto, whether- voluntary or not, shall be and hereby
is conditioned upon the assumption of all obligations hereunder by the grantee, trans-
ferree or other successor in interest, and as to Federal land shall be subject to the
approval of the Secretary of the Interior.

14. This agreement sh;li be binding upon the parties herefo and shall extend
to ;nd be binding upon their respective heirs, executors, administrators, successors
and assigns. —

15. This agreeaent may be executed in any number of counterparts, no one of
which needs to be axecuted’by a1l parties, or may be ratified or consented to by separ-
ate ipstrument, in writing, specifically referring hereto, and shall be binding upon
all parties who have executed such counterpart, ratification or consent hereto with
the same force and effect as if all pasriies had signed the same document.

. YN WITNESS WHELEOF, the parties hereto have executed this agreement as of the

day and year first above written.

ATTEST: EL PASO NATUBRAL GAS COMPANY -

Assistant Secretary

-2y ‘l’(’%
Vice Presidengf%




PACIFIC NORTHWE ST PIPELINE CORPORATION

Vice President
- @;} 7

T - 8aul A, Yager

2”7 .
TP —
—a ] /‘(e B 2 B
e Assistant Secretary

Marian Yager
SR : | | M. E, Gimp
‘ ‘ Norris Nizel | k
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i
; k Flors Nizeil
3 Sam Nizel
1 STATE or THNAg )
: )
3 COUNTY OF xL Paso )

On this 2 day of
: 6 personnlly known, Who, being
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£
i
[vY
-]
(a4
-4
o
§
[y 4
[¥4
o
8
[ad
[ ]

Ny commission expires:

MARTHA 8, iVEY,
Notar blic, in 2ng for £l Paso County 1 xas

Ny commissiop exglres June 1, 1957
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EXHIBIT A
To a Communitization Agreement dated July 16, 1956,
enbracing the following described land in San Juan
County, New Mexico, to-wit:

5 ) Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.NM.
P Section 15: W%W/2

Opersior of Communitized Arca: El Paso Natural Gas Cospany

Well Name: ) Bonds Pool Unit #1

Description of Leases Committed

Tract No. 1

Rt A

'F i L.as‘ Committed by: ‘ El Paso Natural Gas Coubany
;é; % Lessor: ' Mary Catherine Heizer
s Original Lessee: John F. Sullivan

: Lniieea of Record: El Paso Natural Gas Company

and John F. Sullivan, et al

Recordation Data: ‘ ‘Book 151, Page 446, Official Records
- of San Juan County, New Mexico

Lease Date: June 27, 1950

2 : Description of Lands Committed:

E Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M.
. ; - Section 15: NE/4 KW/4, North 7.5 acres

- _ of SE/4 NW/4

; « coniaining 47.50 acres, more or less.

Pooling Clause on Lease:

: : , "17. Lessee is hereby given the right at its option, at any

= timo and from time to time, to pool or unitize all or any

4 ; part or parts of the above described land with other land,

lease, or leases in the immediate vicinity thereof, such

pooling to be into units not exceeding the minimum size

tract on which a well may be drilled under laws, rules, or

regulations in force at the time of such pooling or uniti-

2 : zation; provided, however, ‘hat such units may exceed such

- 3 minimum by not more than ten acres if such excess is necessary
in ordar to conform to ownership subdivisions or lease lines.
Lessee shall exercise said option, as to each desired unit, .
by executing and recording an instrument identitfying the ' - ’
unitized area. Any well drilled or operations conducted on
any part of each such uiit shsll be rconsidered a well drilled
or operations conducted under this lease, and there shall be
allocated to the portion of the above described land included
in any such unit such proportion of the actual production
from all wellas on such unit ss lessor's interest, if any, in
such portion, computed on an acreage basis, bears to the en-
tire acreage of such unit. And it is understood and agreed
that the production so allocated shall be counsidered for all
purposes, including the payment or delivery of royalty, to
be the entire production from the portion of the above des-
cribed land inciuded in such unit of the same manner as
though produced from the above deacribed land under the terms
of this lease."

s




Lease Committed by:

Lessor:

Tract No.

2

El Paso Natural Gas Company

xoberf J. Doughtie and wife, Rdna O.

Doughtie

Original Lessee: John F. Sullivan

El Paso Natural Gas Company and
John F. Sullivan

Lessees of Record:

Bouk 151, Pagn 444, Q02ficisl "ecords
of San Juan County, New Mexico

Recordatlou Duta:

] Lease Date: June 26, 1950
é ‘ Description of Lands Committed:

Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M.
= 3 Section 15: The South 32} acres of the

' SE{NW} and the North 47

# : _ acres of the Nisw}

= : containing 79.50 acres, more or less

A

e

Pooling Clause on Loase:

"17. Lessee is hereby given the right at its option, at any
time and from time to time, to pool or unitize all or any
. : part or parts ol the above described land with other land,
E £ lease, or lesses in the immediate vicinity thereof, such
- 3 pooling to be into units not exceeding the minimum size tract
: i on which s well may be drilled under laws, rules, or regu-
T lations in force at the time of such pooling or unitization;
provided however, that such units may exceed such minimum
by not more than ten acres if such excess is necessary in
order to conform to ownership subdivisions or lease lines.
iessee shall oxercise said option, as to each desired unit,
> : by executing snd recording un instrument identifying the
& 3 unitized area. Any well drilled or operations conducved
. d on any part of each such unit shall be considered a well
drilled or operations conductad under this lease, and
t ~ f there shall be allocated to the portion of the above des-
2 ‘ cribed land included in any such unit such proportion of
' ; the actual production from all wells on such unit as
legsor's interest, 'if any, in such portion, computed on
an acreage basis, bears to the entire acreage of such unii.
And it is understood and agreed that the production so al-
located shall be considered for all purposes, including the
b | payment or delivery of royalty, to be the entire production
- - : from the portion of the above described land included in
’ such unit in the same manner as though produced from the
above described land under the terms of this lease.”

e

Tract No. 3

Lease Committed by: El Paso Natural Gas Company

Robert L. Gaston and wife, Edith
Gaston

Lessors:

Original Lessee: John F. Sullivan

El Paso Natural Gas Company and
John F. Sullivan

Lessees of Record:

Book 151, Page 452, O0fficial Records

Recordation Data:
¢f San Juan County, New Mexice




Lease Date: September 16, 1950

Description of Lands Committed:

Township 32 North, Renge 10 West, N.M.P.M,

Section 15: SE}Sw}, East 40 rods of the
South 30 rods of the NE}sSw}

containing 46.24 acres, more or less

Pooling Clause on Lense:

"17. “essee 1is hereby given the right at its option, at any time
and frum time to time, to pool or unitize all or any part or
parts of the above described land with other land, lease, or
leases in the immediate vicinity thereof, such pooling to be
into units not exceeding the minimum size tract on which a well
nay be drilled under laws, rules, or regulations in forceé at
the time of such pooling or unitization: provided, however,
that such units may exceed such minimum by not more than ten
acres if such excess is necessary im order to conform to owner-
ship subdivisions or lease lines., Lessee shall exercise i‘nid
option, &8s to each desired unit, by executing and recording an
instrument identifying the unitized area. Any well drilled or
operations conducted on any part of each such unit shall ‘be
considered a well drilled or operations conducted under this
lease, and there shall be allocated to the portion of the
above described land included in any such unit such proportion
of the actual production from all wells on such unit as lessor's
interest, if any, in such porticn, computed on an acreage basis,
bears to the entire acreage of such unit. And it is understood
and agreed that the production so allocated shall be considered
for all purposes, including the payment or delivery of royalty,
to be the entirc production from the portion of the abeve des-
cribed land included in such unit in the same manner as though
produced from the above described land under the terms of
this lezse.”

Tract No. 4

. Lease Committed by: . Pacific Northwest Pipgline Corporation
Lessor: | United States of America
Original Lessee: Razel L. Gentle T
1lessee of Record: Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corpor;tion
Serial Number of lease: NM 012648
Lease Date: September 1, 1949

Description of Lands Committed:
Township 32 Noxth, Range )G West, N.M.P.M. »
Section 15: SWiNw}
contaianing 40.00 acres, more or less

Pacifie's File No.: 77450

Lease Committed by: Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation
Lessors: Edward E. Miller and Lena A. Miller,
his wife
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O;'iginal Lessce: Phillips Petroleum Company
b Lessee of Record: Pacific Norxrthwest Pipeline Corporation
Recordation Data: Book 212, Page 62, Officilal Records

of San Juan County, New Mexico
Lease Date: April 22, 1953
Description of Lands Committed:

Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M,

Section 15: A strip of land thirty (30) rods wide off the
South Side of the North Half of the Southwest
Quarter (Nisw}), Section tifteen (8.13),
Towrship thirty-two (T.32) of Range Teon West
(R.10W), N .M_.P.M, containing thirty acres,
more or less.
Excepting However -~ the existing right-of-way
of the Denver & Rio Grande Rajilroad Company
and the right-of-way of State Highway 550, and
Excepting However - the Bast forty (40) rods in
width off said thirty (30) acres, more or less,
said east forty (40) rods being a part of the
Northeast Quarter of the Southwest Quarter
(NE{SW}{) of said Section Fifteem (S.15), and
Excepting However -~ all that part of the above
described thirty (30) acres more or less, lying
west of the right-of-way of said State Highway
550, said tract containing three (3) acres,
motre or less.

containing 16.88 acresg, more or less

Pooling Clause on Lease:

"Lessee shall have the right to unitixze, pool, or combine all or any
part of the above described lands with other lands in the same
general area by entering into a cooperative or unit plan of de-~
velopment or cperation approved by any governmental suthority and,
from time to time, with like approval, to modify, change or termi-

) nate any such plan or agreement and, in such event, the terms,

- conditions and provisions of this lease shall be deemed medified
to conform to the terms, conditions, and provisions of such ap-
proved cooperative or unit plan of development or opeiatien and,
particularly, all drilling and development requirements of this
lease, exprass or implied, shall be satisf’~d by compliance with
the drilling and development requirements of such plan or agree-
wment, and this lease shall not terminate or expire during the life
of such plan or egreement. In the event that said above described
lands or any part thereof, shall hereafter be operated under any
such cooperative or unit plan of develepment or operation whereby
the production therefrom is allocated to different portions of
the land covered by said plan, then the production allocated to
any particular tract of land shall, for the purpose of computing
the royalties to be patid hereunder to lessor, be regarded as
having been produced from the particular tract of land to which
it is allocated and not to any other tract of land; and the
royalty payments to be made hereunder to lessor shall be based
upon production only as so allocated. Lessor shall formally ex-
press lessor's consent to any cooperative or unit plan of develop-
ment or operation adopted by lessee and approved by any gevern-
nental agency by executing the same upon request of lessee.”

Pacific's File No.: 77198




Tract No. 6

Lesse Committed by: Pacific Northwest Pipelime Corporation

Lessors: Katherine Hendricks, a widow,
Josephine Hendricks Bonds and Ed
Bonds, her husband, Gladys Hendricks
McCarville and J. E. McCarville, her
husband, the said Katherine Hendricks,
Josephine Hendricks Boads and Gladys
Hondricks McCarville being the sole
heirs of E. B. Hendrieks, deoceased.

Original Lessee: H. C. Wynne
lessee of Record: Facific Northwest Pipeline Corporation
Recordation Data: Bock 168, Page 31, O0fficial Records

of San Juan County, New Mexico
Lease Date: ’ December 11, 1951

Description of Lands Committed:

Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.NM.
‘Section 15: SWiSW} (except 1.74 acres, more or less
: being the right-of-way of the Denver &k

H Ric Grande Westezn Reilroad Co.)
containing 38.26 acres, more or less

risdgnind e

Pooling Clause on lease:

i
3
b2

"9, As to the gas leaséhold estate hereby granted (excluding
casinghead gas produced from oll wells), lessee 1s expressly
granted the right and privilege to consciidate said gas lease-
hold with any cther adjacent or contiguous gas leasehold es-
tates to form a consolidated gas leasshold estate and in the
event lessee exercises the right and privilege of corsolidation
a8 herein granted, the consolidated gas leasehold estate shall
be deemed, tremted and operated in the same manner as though
the entire consoclidated leasehcld estate were coriginally
covered by and included in this lease, and all royalties
which shall sccrue on gas (exciuding casinghead gas pro-
duced from oil wells), produced and marketed from the con-
solidated estate, including all royaitiss payable hereunder,
shall be prorated and paid to the lessors of the various
tracts included in the consclideted estate in the same pro-
portion that the acreage of each said lessor bears to the
total acreage of the consoiidated estate, and a producing
gas well on any portion of the consclidated estate shall
operate to continue the ¢il and gas leasehold estate hereby
granted so long as gas is produced therefrom.

17. Under Paragraph 9 hereof a drililing unit shall not exceed
160 acres in area for a Plcturad Cliffs formation well, nor
exceed 320 acres in area for a Mesaverde formation well.” -

Pacific's File No.: 73297

Tract No. 7

Lease Committed by: Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation

Lessor: Denver & Rio Grande Western Railroad
Company

Original Lessee: Phillips Petroleum Company

imssee of Record: Pacifiz Northwest Pipeline Corporation




Recordation Data: Book 208, Page 208, Official Records
of San Juan County, New Mexico

Lease Date: December 24, 1952
Description of Lands Committed:

Township 32 North, Rasnge 10 West, N.M.P.M. : ;

Section 15: All of the right of way of the Denver and Rio
Grande Western Railroad Company fer the main : 4
r~act ¢f its Farmington Branch neser Cedar hall, . |
San Juan County, New Mexico, within the south- . 1
west quarter of the southwest quarter eof
Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West,
New Mexico Principal Meridian, said right of
way being 50 feet wide on each side of the
conter line of said main tract ’

containing 1.74 acres, more or less

Pooling Clause on lease:

"eeeeeo. With the right and permission granted the Lessee to
pool or combine all or any portion of the Railroad Lands
! with adjacent lands into drilling units in order to pro-
'» perly develop and operate the premises for the sole and
only purpese of obtaining the oil and gas therefrom.
Lessee shall execute in writing an instrument identifying
and degcribing any drilling unit or units created here-
under and shall mail same, together with map showing such
drilling unit or units, to the Railroad Company; provided, : 3
however, that no drilling unit so created shall exceed - :
three hundred twenty (320) acre units on gas production
from Mesa Vexrde formation or iower, one hundred sixty (160)
scre units on gas production from formation shallower
than said Mess Verde format’on, and forty (40) acre units
on oil production but provided further that if the spacing
regulations of the 0il Conservation Commission of the State
of New Mexico or any governmental agency, state of federal,
shall prescribe a spacing pattern or shall allocate a pro-
ducing allowable based in whole or in part on acreage per
well, then the umit or units herein contemplated may have
the maximum surface acreage content so prescribed or

A Y
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allocated.”
Fasific's File No.: 73297-A
; Tract No. 8
Lease Committed by: Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation
Lessor: Denver & Rio Grande Western Railroad
Comp any
o
Original Lessee: Phillips Petroleum Company
Iessee of Recoxd: Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation
Recordation Data: Book 220, Page 45, 0fficinl Records
of San Juan County, New Mexico
Lease Date: June 1, 1953

Description of Landes Committed:

Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N, M.P M.

Section 15: All of the 100~foot wide right of way of The
Denver and Rio Grande Westerm Railroad Company
for the main trsct of its PFParmington Branch
near Cedar Hill, San Juan County, New Mexico,

6.

D 09090



Descriptipn of Lamds Comaitted: (Coantinued)

lying within the southeast quarter of the morth-
west quarter, the northeast quarter of the south-
west quarter, and the southeast quarter of the
socuthwest quarter of Section 15, Township 32
North, Range 10 West, New Mexico Principal
Neridien

containing 6.88 acres, more or less

Pooling Clause on Lease:

"...s, with the right and permission granted the Lessee to :
pool or combine all or any portion of the Railroed Lands J
with adjacent lands into drilling units in order to pre-
perly develep and operate the premises for the sole and
only purpose of obtaining the oil and gas therefra, Lessee
shall execute in writing an instrument identifying and des-
cribing any drilling unit or units created hereunder and
shall mail same, togetuer with map showing such drilling
unit or units, to the Railroad Company; provided, however,
that no drilling unit so created shall exceed three hundred
twenty (320) acre units on gas production from Mesa Verde
formation or lower, one hundred sixty (3$0) acre units on
gas production from formation shallower than said Mesa
Vorde formation, and forty (40) acre units on oil production
but provided further that if the spacing regulations of the
Oil Conservation Commission of the State of New Mexico or

* any governmental agency, astate or federal, shall prescribe
a spacing pattern or shall allocate a producing allowable
based in vhole or in part on acreage per well, then the
unit or uaits herein contemplated may have the maximum
surface acreage content s0 prescribed or allocated.”

i P ek 4

3 , Pacific's File No.: 78705

< Description of Mineral Interests Committed

Tract No. 9
Hineral Intersst Committed by: Saul A. Yager, et al
Description of Lands Committed:
Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.X.P.M.
Section 15: NWiNW}
containing 40.00 acres, more or less
Tract No. 10
Mineral Interest Committed by: Dave Clark
Description of Lands Committed:
Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N, M.P.M.
Section 15: A tract of land situated in the South
30 rods of NiSW} Section 15, Township 32
North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M., lying west

of the right-of-way of State Highway 550
containing 3.00 acres, more or less
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LEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED EY THE O1lL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW
MEXICO FOR THE Pi{JRPOSE OF
CONSIDERING:

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
OF SAUL A, YAGER, ET AL FOR THE
COMPULSORY POOLING OF THE NW/4
NW/4 OF SECTION 15, TOWNSHIP 32
NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, SAN JUAN
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. WITH THE
SW/4, THE S/2 NW/4, AND NE/4 NW/4
OF SECTION 15, TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH,
RANGE 10 WEST, SAN JUAN COUNTY,

W . . 1000
NE ‘HEXIOO ‘ CéSES NO }081;Consolidated
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION . Order '‘No. R-785

OF EL PASO NATURAL CAS COMPANY
FOR AN UNORTHODOX SZPACING UNIT
AND GAS PRORATION UNIT CONSISTING
OF 277 ACRES, LOCATED IN ¥W/2 OF
SECTION 15, TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH,
RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM, OR IN THE

- ALTERNATIVE, FCOR COMPULSORY
POOLING OF THE W/2 SECTION 15,
TOWNSHIP 32 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST,
NMPK .

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION;

: These causes came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on January
‘19 and again at 8 o'clock on January 20, 1856, before the 0il Conservation
Commission, hereinafter referred to as the '"Commission', at which time
upon stipulation of the parties, the two cases were consolidated for the
- purposes of hearing and any review or appeal therefrom.

NOW, on this 27th., day of April 1956, the Commission, a quorum
‘being present, havirg coasidered the record, evidence, and testimony adduced,
and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS;

-7

{12 That due notice of the time and place of hearing and the
purpose thereof naving Leen given as required by law, the Commission has
Jurisdiction of these cases and the subject matter thereof.

{% irat cpplicants Ssul A. Yager, et al, in Case No. 1000,
are the owners of 211 the oil and gas and other minerals underlying the
NW/4 NW/4 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico, said mineral interest being unleased and constituting 40 acres.




(3} That applicant, El Paso Natural Gas Company in Case No.
1001, nereinafter refe.ied 1o ag YF1 Paso" is the owner of three oil
and gas leases in the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10
West, NMPM, said leases totalling approximately 174 acres, and the
location of said leased acreage being more particularly shown on said
applicant's Exhibit "A" accompanying its application in Case No. 1001,
vhich is a portion of the record herein.

(4) That Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation, hereinafter
referred to as "Pacific', is the owner and holder of leasehold rights or
operating rights under four ©il and gas leases in the W/2 of Section 15,
Township 32 North, Range 10 West, NMPM, said leases totalling approximately
103 acres, and the location of said acreage heing more particularly shown
on El Paso's Exhibit "A" accompanying its application in Case No. 1001,
which is a portion of the rccord herein.

(5) That Mr. Dave Clark is the owner of all the oil, gas and .
other minerals underlying 3 acres of land in the NE/4 SW/4 of said Section
15, the location of said acreage being more particularly shown on El1 Paso's
Exhibit "A", accompanying its application in Case No. 1001, which is a
portion of the record herein.

(6) That E1 Paso desires to drill a well to the Mesaverde
formation in the SW/4 of said Section 15, in accordance with the spacing
pattern for wells in Blanco-Mesaverde Pool as provided by Ordor R-110,
that Pacific is willing to, and has agreed to, communitize its acreage
with that of El1 Paso, and to pay its proportionate share of the costs
in drilling said well and developing the ¥W/2 of said 8 ~tion 15.

(7) That the Yager Group is willing to communitize its acreage
with that of El1 Paso and Pacific to foim a drilling and proration unit :
consisting of the W/2 of said Section 15, but is unwilling to pay its share
of the drilling costs in cash, proposing instead that their proportionate
share of the drilling costs be taken out of the production attributable
to the 7/8's working interest of the said 40 acre tract owned by the Yager
Group.

{(8) That the said Dave Clark is unwilling to communitize his
said .3 acres with other acreage in the W/2 of Section 15.

(9) That the said Dave Clark, although duly given untice of
the hearing of these cases, was not present at the hearing nerein, norx
has he entered any appearance or pleading in either of these proceedings;
the said Clark bhas given no indication, evidenced no intention, or made
no application to the effect, that he desires to drill on his separate
3~acre tract in accordance with Section 3 (a) of Order R-11C or paragraph’
¢ of Sec. 65-3-14, NMSA, 1953 Comp.

(10) That the drilling of a separate well on said 3-acre
tract belonging to Dave Clark would constitute the drilling of an un-
necessary well.
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(11) That one well drilled in the W/2 of said Section 15 to
the Mesaverde formation would efficiently and economically drair the
entire 320 acres.

(12) That the entire W/2 of said Section 15 can reasonably
be presumed to be productive of gas from the Mesaverde formation.

(13) That the compulsory commaunitization of all the acreage
in the W/2 of said Section 15 is necessary to enable each owner therein
an opportunity to recover its just and equitable share of the reservoir
energy in the Blanco-Mesaverde formation,

(14) That according to evidence before the Commission in these
cases, the cost of drilling, completing and equipping a well in the W/2
of said Section 15, to be completed in the Mesaverde formation, will be -
$65,000, 1nc1ud1ng reasonable supervisory costs.

(15) That each of the owners of acreage in said W/2 of Section
15 should share in such costs, on terms which take into consideration the
proportionate acreage owned by each and the risk, or lack of risk, each
party is to assume or avoid.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

1. That all of the interests of all parties in the W/2 of
Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New
Mexico be, and the same are, hereby pooled and communitized by this corder,
and the said W/2 of Section 15 is hereby recognized as a pooled and com-
munitized tract in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool in San Juan Ccunty, New
Mexico.

, 2. That the applicant E1 Paso be, and is hereby, permitted
~and aythorized to drill a well in the S¥/4 of said Section 15, by
cOiplying with the terms and provisions of Order R-110.

3. That, for the purposes of this order, the sum cof $65,000
is fixed as the cost of drilling, completing, and equipping a well to
said common source of supply, said figure including reasonable costs of
supervision. ‘

4. That upon completion of said well the applicant El1 Paso
shall submit to the Commission a verified statement of actual costs
incurred, the Commission reserving jurisdiction to redetermine the cost
of such well in the case of any dispute.

5. That the basic proporiions of che cost of drilling,
completion and equipping the said well to be drilled by El1 Paso shall
be borne as follcws: El Paso Natural Gas Company - 174, Pacific Northwest
320

Pipeline Corperation - 103, the Yager Group - 40 and Dave Clark -~ 3
320 330 _
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6. That Pacific Northwest, the Yager Group, and Dave Clark
shall pay their share of costs of El Paso by either one of the two follow-
ing methods: . .

(a) They shall each pay their basic
proportitionate share of costs, or
furnish a sufficient guarantee of
said payment, to E1 Paso within
fifteen days from the date of this
order, said payment insuring to
each said party its same proportionate
share of the working interest in said
well,

(b) That the said parties shall be permitted
to wait the outcome of the drilling, and
if production is found in the Mesaverde
formation, El1 Paso shall be permitted to
withhold the proceeds (1) from the pro-
portionate share of the working interest
production of Pacific Northwest from
said well, and (2) from the proportionate
share of 8/8 production of the Yager
Group and Dave Clark from said well,
until such time as the applicant is
reimbursed in the amount of 125 percent
of such parties' basic proportionate
share of the well costs, after which
time the sald parties shall receive
their proportionate share in the work-
ing interest in said well.

7. That Pacific Northwest, the Yager Group, and Dave Clark
are hereby required toc make an election within 18 days of the date of
this order as to which method they desire to pursue in the payment of
their share of costs, said election to be in writing, addressed to the
main office of E1 Paso Natural Gas Company in E1 Paso, Texas, with a

copy to the offices of this Commission in Santa Fe, New Mexico.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JOHN F. SIMMS, Chairman
E. S. WALKER, Member
A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

SEAL

ir/




L

i . e e R

ey

OPERATING AGREEMENT
‘Bohds Pool Unit #1 Well

THIS AGREEMENT, made and entered into this 16th day of July, 1858, Dby and Dbetween
EL PASO NATU&AL GAS LOHFA!IY & Delaware corporation, whose address is P. 0., Box 14982, Rl
Puo, Texas, hereinafter fometimes referred to ss "Operator”; and PACIFIC NORTEVEIST PIPE-
LINE comm'r:ox. a corporation, whose address is P. O. Box 1526, Ssalt Lake Citf. Utah,
hereinafter s;metiues referred to as "Non-Operator”;

YITNESSETE:

'IIEREAS the partiea hereto are the owners of certain 01l and Gas Leases, which
leases cover,?a-ong otherlands, the rolloving described land in San Juan County, New Mexico,
to-wit:

Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M,
Section 13: W/2
containing 320.00 scres, more or less; and

WHEREAS, Saul A. Yager, et al, of Tulsa, Oklahows, are the owners of a11' the oil,
gas and other minersls nnderlying the t#u::uu described laﬁdl located in San Juan County,
New lixico, t&wif:

Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M.
Section 18: NW/4 NW/4
4 containing 40.00 acres, more or less; and

IBM, Dave Clark, of Aztec, New Mexico, is the owner of all the oil, gas and
other -inernlé underlying the following described lands located in San Jun County, New
Memco, to-wit:

Toru;ip 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M,
Section 15: A tract of land situated in the
© South 30 rods of N/2 8W/4 Sec-
tion 15, Township 3? !!orth, gang_e
10 West, N N,P .M., 1lying west of
the right-of-way of State Highway
containing 3.ggoucres, more or less; and

WHEREAS, Saul A, Yager, et al, were willing to communitize their acreage with
that of Operator, El1 Paso Natural Gas Company, and Non-Operator, Pacific Northwest Pipeline
Corporation, to form a drilling and proration unit consisting of the W/2 of Section 15,
Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M., but were:unwilling tu pay their share of the drill-
ing costs in cash, proposing instead that theilr proportionate share of tke drilling costs
be taken out of the production attributable to the 7/8 working interest of the heretofore
described 49 acre tract owned by Saul A, Yager, et al; and

WHEREAS, Dave Clark was unwilling to communitize his heretofore described three (3)
acre tract wi;h other acresge in the ¥/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West,
N.M.P.M,; and

NM 4440, NK 4441, NM 4445

PR N




WHEREAS, on April 27, 1956, by Order No. R-795 in Cases No. 1000 snd No. 1001

(consolidated), the 01l Conservation Commission for the State of New Mexico ordered as fol-

lows:

"1. That all of the interests of all parties in the W/2 of Section 15, Township
32 North, Range 10 West, NMPM, San Juan County, New Mexico be, and the same sre, herseby
pooled and communitized by thie order, and the said ¥/2 of Section 15 is hereby recognized
as a pooled and comwunitized tract in the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool in 8an Juan County, New

Mexico.

"2, That the applicant Kl Pezc be, and is hereby, permitted and authorized to
drill a well in the SW/4 of said BSection 15, by complying with the terms and provisicns
of Order R-110.

"3. That, for the purposes of this order, the sum of $65,000 is fixed as the
cost of drilling, completing, and squipping a well to said common source of supply, said
figure including reasonable costs of supervision.

: "4. That upon completion of said well the applicant El Paso shall submit to the
i Compission a verifisd statement of actual costs incurred, the Commission reserving juris-
§ diction to redetersihe the cost of such well in the case of any dispute.

é 5. That the basic proportions of the cost of drilling, completion and equipping
! the said well to be drilled by El Paso shall be borne as followe: E1 Paso Natural Gas
Company - 174, Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation - 103, the Yager Group - 40 and

320 320 320

i Dave Clark - - 3.

% ' 320

§ : "6. That Pacific Northwest, the Yager Group, and Dave Clark shall pay their share

of costs of El Paso by either one of the two following methods:

"(a) They shell each pay their basic proportionate share of costs, or
furniszh a sufficient guarantee of said payment, to E1 Pagso within
fifteen days from the datec of this order, said payment insuring
tc each said party its same proportionate shure of the working
interest in said well.

"(b) That the said parties shall be permitted to wait the outcome of
the drilling, and if production is found in the Mesaverde Formation,

: El Paso shall be permitted to withhold the proceeds (1) from the

" propoertionate share of the working interest production of Pacific

: Northwest from said well, and (2) from the proportionate share of
8/8 production of the Yager Group and Dave Clark from said well,
until such time as the applicant is reimburged in the amount of

125 percent of such parties’' basic proportionate share of the well
costs, after which time the said parties shall receive their pro-
portionate share in the working interest in said well.

"7. That Pacific Northwest, the Yager Group, and Dave Clark are horiby required
to make an election within 15 deys of the date of this order as to which method they de-
sire to pursue in the payment of their share of costs, said election to be in writing,
addressed to the main office of El Paso Natural Gas Company in E1 Paso, Texas, with a .
copy to the offices of this Commission in Santa Fe, New Mexico."; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to Paragraph 7 of said Order No. R-795, the Yager Group has
elected to be governed by the provisions of Sub-paragraph 6 (b) of said Order No. R~795; and

WHEREAS, said Dave Clark has not made known his election to Operator in accordance
with Paragraph 7 of said Order No. R-795; sand

WIBREAS, it is the desire of QOpersator, El Paso Natural Gas Company, and Non-Opsrator,
Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation, to enter into an Operating Agreement covering the de-

velopment and oparation of the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M.,

as herainafter set out:




NOW, THEREFORE, in consideration of the premises and of the mutual covenants and
agrcements hereinafter contained to be kept and performed by the parties hereto, said par-~
ties do hereby agree as follows:

1. FORMATION OF THE UNIT

For the purposes hereof, it is agreed that the aforementioned leases, insofar as
they apply to the above described lands, have been pooled and communitized to form a unit
covering only the Mesaverde Forms+ion in and under the land described above. It being the
1nteution of the parties hereto in forming said unit to pool and communitize all ieases
which they may now own or which thby may hereafter acquire covering any interest in the
communitized unit. Such unit is created by the Communitization Agreement bearing the asame
date as this Operating Agreement, executed by the owners of mineral interests in the land
above described.

2. OPERATOR

sy et s

El Paso Nhtufal Gas COnpény“is hereby designated and shall act as Operator of such
unit in accordance with the terns‘ynd provisions of this Agreement. Operator shall have
full and complete nanageneht of the development and cveration of the said unit for dry gas
and associated liquid hydrocarbons producible from the Mesaverde Pormation as an entirety,

' °  but Operator aérees that no well shall be commenced upon the said unit, except the well
hereinafter provided for, without the consent of Non-Operator.

El Paso Natural Gas Compény may resign as Operator at any time by giving notice to
Non-Operator in writing sixty (60{ days in advance of the effective date of such resignstion
and, in such event, the working interest owners of said unit shall immediately select a suc-
cessor. In the event El Pasc Natural Gas Company shall sell or otherwise dispose of all its
interest in said unit, the right of operation herein conferred shall not run with the trans-
fer or assigument of such interesﬁ or inure to the benefit of El Paso Natursl Gas Company 's
Assignee, but Non-Operator and El Paso Natural Gas Company's Assignee shall immediately se-
lect a new Operator.

3. WELL

Operator shall -commence or cause to be commenced drilling operations for the joint
account of the parties hereto and shall thereafter drill said well to a depth sufficient to
test the Mesaverde Formation, unless salt, caprock, cavities, heaving shale, abnormal water
flow, or impeneirable suhstances are encountered in said well at a lesser depth. The par-
ties hereto may also mutually agree to discontinue drilling operations at a lesser depth.
Upon completion of said well, if it is a commercial well, Operator shall notify Non-Operator
of the date Laid well is connected to a gas gathering system, if it is so connected.

In the event a well capable of producing gas in psying quantities is shut-in, Op-

erator shall immediately notify Non-Operator thereof; except that Operator shall not be

L
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required to notify the Non-Operator if the well should be shut-in for iinited periods of

time in order to balance production during peak load pericds or for reasons of making me-
chanical repairs. All production obtained from the unit area and all material and equip-
ment acquired hereunder for the joint account of the parties hereto shell be owned by the
- parties hereto in the proportions hereinafter specified in Article 4 of tiais Agreement.

4. COSTS AND EXPENSES

The entire costs and expenses involved in drilling and corpleting said well shall

be borne as follows:

El Paso Natural Gas Company . . . . . 54,1375%
Pacific Northwest Pipeline COrporation . . 32.4250%
Saul A. Yager, et al e e e e e e e e s 12.5000%
Dave Clark e h e e e e s e s e e e e e .9375%

However, inasmuch as said Saul A. Yager, et al, are unwilling to pay their share of such
costs in cash and have instead elected to be governed by the provisions of Sub-paragraph
6 (b) of said Order No. R-795 pertaining to such costs, and inasmuch as said Dave Clark has
failed to make an eleétion pursuant to said Order No. R-785, OPeiitor will advance said
Saul A. Yager, et al, and Dave Clark's share of such costs involved in drilling said well,
gnd if production is found in the Mesaverde Porhation, Operator shall be permitted to with-
hold the proceeds from said Saul A. Yager, et al, and Dave Clark's proportionate share of
production from said well until such time as Operator is reimbursed in the amount of 125%
of such parties' proportionate share of the costs involved in driiiing said well which is
pursuant to Paragraph 6 (b) of said Crder No. R-795. Unless Oporttqr elects to require
Non-Operator to advance its share of the costs and expenses, as hqreinufter provided, Op-
erator shall initially advance and pay all costs and expenses for the drilling of the well
provided for in Article 3 hereof, as well as operation expeuses of said unit, and shall
charge xoﬁ-Operator with its pro rats part thereocf on the basis of its proportionate in-
terest in the unit as set out above. ‘
Pursuant to Order No. R-785 of the 0Oil Conservation Commission for the State oi
New Mexico, the entire costs and expenses involved in operating ssid well, if said well

is a commercial well, will be borne as follows:

Eil Pasno Natural Gas Company . . . . .. 54.1375%
Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation . . 32.4250%
Saul A. Yager, et a1 . . . . . . . . . . . 12.5000%
Dave Clark . . . . . ¢ v v v @ o o o« o 4 .9375%

an~0perator, Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation, in accordance with Paragraph
6 (a) of said Order No. R-7u5, will pay their proportionate share of all costs and expenses
involved in operating said well and will be governed by the terms and provisions of this
paragraph as herstcfore and hereinafter set out.

After QOperator, pursuant to Order No. E-795, has been reimbursed in the amount of

125 percent of Saul A. Yagsr, et &l and Dave Clark's proportionate share of the costs in-

~4-
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volved in drilling said well, Operator will pay said Saul A. Yager, et al anc Dave Clark
their proportionate share of the proceeds of production of all gas and associated liquid hy-
b drocarbons produced and saved from the acreage covered hereby, less however, all operating
costs attributable to said Saul A. Yager, et al and Dave Clark's interest in said well.
All such coats, expenses, credits and related matter, and the method of handling
the accounting with respect thereto, shall be in accordance with the provisions of the Ac-

counting Procedure, attached nereto ss Exhibit “A" and made a part hereof for all purposes;

provided, however, that the Operator shall not apportion any part of the salaries and ex-
penses of its District Superintendent, or other general district employees or of the dis-
trict office expenses to the joint account as provided in Paragraph 11 of Section II of
said BExhibit "A", as attached hereto; and the monthly per well overhesd rates set forth
under Paragraph 12 of Section II of said Exhibit "A", as attached hereto, shall be in lieu
of any charges for any part of the compensation or salaries paid to Operator's District
Superintendent and %o other general district employees and shall bhe in lieu of any charges
for district office expenses as well as Operator's division office and principal business
office expenses and of any charge for field office and camp expenses} but shell not be in
lieu of any charge for any part of the compensation, salaries, and related expenses of any
of Operator’'s field crew and direct supervision of such crew directly engeged in the opera-
tion of Operator’s wells in the area.

In the event of any conflict between the provisions contained in the body of this
Agreement, and those contained ir said Exhibit "A", the provisions of this Agreement shall
govern to the extont of such conflict. ‘

In the event that Operator elects to require Non-Operator to advance its propof~
tionate share of the above ientioued costs and expernses, Operator shall submit an itemized
estimate of such costs and expenses for the succeeding calendar nonth.tq Non~-Qperator,
showing therein the proportionate part of the estimated costs and expenses chargesble to
Non-Operator. Within fiftsen (15) days after receipt of said estimate, Non-Operator sasll
pay to the Operator its proportionate share of the estimated costs and expenses. 1f pay-
ment of the estinmateld costs and expenses is not made when due, the unpaid bzlance thereaf
shall bear interest at the rate of six percent (6%) per annum from the due date until paid,
Adjustments between estimated and actusl costs and expenses shall be made by Operstor at
the close of gach calendar month and the account of the respective parties adjusted
accordingly.

The well to be drilled on the communitized unit shall be drilled on a competitive
contract basis at the usual rates prevailing in the field. However, Operator, if it so de-
sires, may employ Jjts own tools and equipment; in such event the cost of drilling shall in-

¢lude, but shall not be limited to, the following charges: (a) all direct material end
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labor costs (b) a proportionate amount of applicable departmental overheads and undis-
tributed field costs (¢) rental charge on company equipment employed; all such charges
to be determined in accordance with Operator's accounting practice, provided that, in no
event shall the total of such charges exceed the prevailing rate in the field, and such
work shall be performed by Operator under the same terms and conditions as shall be cus-~
tomary and usual in the field in contracts of independent ccontractoras who zre doiang work of
a similar nature.

Operator shall make no single expenditure in excess of One Thousand Dollare
($1,000.00) without first obtaining the consent theretc of NOn-Operatof. The ;pproval
of the drilling of a well provided for hereinabove, hovavef, shall include all expeandi-~
tures for the drilling, completing, testing and equipping such well.

5. RENTALS

Each party hereto sgrees to pay all rentals, minimum royalties and/or shut-in
royalty which may become due under the lease or leasgses which such party is contributing to
such unit hereunder, and Operat;r shall not have any obligation to pay any such remtals,
minimm royalties and/or shut-in royalt} except as to the lease contributed by Operator.
\Each party fuxther agrees to use its best efforts to.keep and maintain in full force and
effect the oil and gar lesse(s) contributed by such party to said unit. |

6. INSURANCE

Operator shall at all times while conducting operations hereunder, carry and re-
quire its contractors and their sub-contractors to carry insurance to protect and save the
parties hereto harmless, aé follows:

A. V¥orkmen's Cor-ansation and Employer's Liability Insurance sufficient to
comply with i1ue Workmen's Compensation Law for the State of New Mexico.

B. Comprehensive General Public Liability Insurance with limits of not less
than $50,000 per person and $100,000 per sccident, and General Public Lia-
bility Property Damage with limits of not less than $50,000 per accident.

C. Automobile Public Liability Insurance including non-owned and hired auto-~
mobile endorsement with limits of not less than $50,000 per perscn and
3100, 000 per accident, and Automobile Property Damage Insurance with a
limit of not less than $50,000 per accident.

All costs and actual expenditures incurred and paid by Operator in settlement of
sny or all losses, claims, damages and judgments which are not covered by such iunsurance
and other expenses, including legal services connected therewith, shall be charged to the
Joint account. Provided that prior to settlement of any claims, damages, occurrences and/
or judgments which are not covered by the above insurance and which are to be charged to
the joint account, Operator shall have the concurrence of Non-Operator before any settle-

ment is made.

7. DISPOSAL OF PRODUCTION

Each of the parties hereto shall own and have the right, at its own expense to
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take in kind or separately dispose of its proportionaﬁe part of all gas and associated 1i-
quid hydrocarbons produced and saved from the acreage covered hereby, exclusive of the pro-
duction which may be used by Operator in developing and continuing operations on the said
tract under the Communitization Agreement referred to in Paragraph 1 above, and of the pro-
duction unavoidably 1ost, provided that each of the parties hereto shall pay or secure the
payment of the rcyalty interests, overriding royalty interests, payments out of production
and other similar interests, if ary, frou .ta proportioﬁate part of said production. If at
any time or times Non-Operator shall fail or refuse to égke in kind or separately dispose of
its proportionate part of said productioﬁ, Operator ahail have the right, revocable by Non-
Operator at will, to sell such part of such production nf the sawme price which Operator re-
ceived for its own portion of the productior, or to takeituch gas for its own use for re-
sale; should‘gas be delivered by either party during anyéperiod that such other party or
parties have failed or refused to take or sell its or their gas, then the party receiving
or taking delivery of the gas agrees to account to the other party or parties for its or
their proportionate part of the gas so delivered, (1) if ;old by the receiving party, at
the market price at the wellhead for sald gas, or at the ﬁrice received at wellhead by such
party, whichever is grther or, (2) if taken for its own use or transported for resale by
the receiving party, at the highest price it is paying others in the area at th§ wellhead
for gas of similar quality and pressure or, (3) if no such purchases are being made by the
receiving party, then at the market price at the wellhead. | Any silel by Operator of Non-
Operator's production shall be only for such reasonable periods of time as are consistent
with the minimum needs of the industry under the circumstances, but in no event shall any
such sale be for a period in excess of one (1) year.'

8. DURATION OF AGREEMENT

This Agreement shall become effective as of the date hereof upon execution by the
parties herete, notwithstanding the date of execution, and shall remain in full force and
effect for a period of tio (2) years and so long thereafter as dry gas and associated 1i-~
quid hydrocarbons are produced from any part of said conlunifized unit in paying quantities,
provided that prior to prodnction in paying quantities from said communitized unit and upon
fulfillment of all the requirements of the 0il Conservativn Commission of the State of New
Mexico, with respect to any dry hole or abandoned well, this Agreement may Le terminated at
any time by the mutual agrsemsat of all the parties hereto.

9. ROYALTY INTERESTS

It is agreed and understcod that the burden of any royalty, overriding royalties,
payments out of prcduction, carried working interests, net profit obligations or other simi-

lar payments, shall be borne and paid by the party owning the lease to which such interests

apply.



10. TAXES

The Operator shall rendsr, for ad valorem tax purposes, the entire leasehold rights
and interests covered by this Agreement and al} physical property located thereon or used in
c;nnection therewith, or such part thereof as may be subject to ad valorem taxation under ex-
isting laws of the State of New Mexico, or which may =nade rubjec: to Lexation under futurs
laws, and shall pay for the beuneiit of the joint account all such ad velorem taxes at the

gr : time and in the manner required by law which may be assessed upon or against all or any por-
; :

%; i tion ¢f such leasehold rights and interests and the physicsl property located thereon or

used in connection therewith. Operator shall bill Non-Operator for its proportionate share
of such tax payments provided by the Accounting Procedure attached hereto as Exhibit "A",

11. RELATION OF PARTIES

The rights, duties, obligations and liabilities of the parties hereto shall be sev-

Pl

e
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eral and not joint or collective, it being the express purpose and intention of the parties

hereto that théir ownership in said unit shall be as tenants in common; and nothing herein

e s e i < i

contained shall ever be construed as creating a partnership of any kind, joint venture, an
association or trust or as imposing upon any one or more of the parties hereto any partner-
ship duty, obligation or liability. Each party hereto shall be individually responsible

only for his or its obligations, as set out in this Agreement. Pursuant to the provisions

. ol O 4ot
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of Section 761(a) of the Internal Revenue Code of>1954. and the regulstions promulgated
E ¢ theremnder, election is hsreby made to exclude this sgresment and all operations theresunder

o from the npplicaﬂon of all of the provisions of subchapier X of the Internal Revenue Code
3 ¢ of 1984, '

12. ACCESS TO PREMISES, 10GS AND REPORTS

! Operaior shall keep accurate logs of the well drilled on ssid unit, which logs shall
§ be availsable at sll rea-onabla_timal for inspection by Noen-Operator. Upon request by Non-
Operator, Operator shall furnish Non-Operator s copy of said logs, samples of cores and cut-

ting of formstions enccuntered, and electrical surveys relative to the development and opera- -

tion of said unit, together with any other information which may be ressonsbly requested per-
taining to such well. Non-Operator shall have mccess to said unit and to all books snd re-~
cords pertaining to operations hereunder for the purpose of inspection at all reasonable times,

13. SURREBXDER, EXPIR.ITION, ABANDONMENT OR RELEASE OF LEASR

No lease or iesses subject to this Agreement shall be surrendered, let to expire,
abandoned or released, in whole or in part, unless the parties mutually consent thereto in
writing. In the avent that lesa than ali parties hersto should elect to surrender, let ex-
pire, abandon or release all or any part of a lease or lesses subject to this Agreement and

the other party or parties do nct consent or agree, the party so electing shall notify the

-8~
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s
other party or parties not less than sixty (60} days in advance of such surrender, expiration,
abandoument or release, and, if requested so to do by the party not so electing, immediately
shall assign without warranty to the latter party all of its right, title and interest in and
to said lease or leasges, the well or vélls located thereon, and the casing and other physical
oqnip-int in or on said wgll or wells, If the party or parties not so electing faii(s) to
request assignment within such sixty (60) day period, the party so electing shall have the
right to surrender, let expire, abandon or release said lesse or leases, or any part thereof.
In the event such assignment is sc requclted;.the party or parties tc whom such &8cignment

e ; 1c’pado, upon the delivery thereof, shall pay to the assigning party the sslvage value of its
' interestrin &1l the salvable casing and other physicnl equipment in or on the unit. After

; / - the delivery of any such assignment, the party meking the assignment shzll be released from
and discharged of all the duties and obligations thereafter accruing or arising hereunder,

in connoctiéh with the operation and development of thd-un;t, with respect to the assigned
lease or lesses.

14, LOS8 OR PAILURE GF TITLE

In the event of the loss or fallure of the title, in whole or in part, of amy party

hereto, to any lease, the interest of such party in and to the production obtained from the
unit shall be reduced in proportion to such loss or failure ot‘title as of the date such loss
or failure of title is finally determined; provided that such revision of ownership interest
shall not be retroactive ag tc operating costs and expenses incurred or as to revenues or
production obtained prior to such date; and provided further, that each party hereto whose
title hes been lost or has failed, as aforesaid, shall indemnify and hold the other parties
- ’ hereto harmless from and agsinst any and all loss, cost, damage and expense which may result
from, or ;rise because of, the delivery to such p‘rfy of producfion obtained herecnder or

the payment of proceeds derived from tke ssle ol lny’production; prior to the date loss or
failure of title is finally determined.

15. ABARDONMENT OF WELL

Ho well on the unit which is capable of producing dry gas and associated liquid
hydrocarbons from the formation covered by this Agreement shall be abandoned without the
mutual consent of the parties hereto, If any of the parties desire to abandon such well,
such party or parties shall so notify the other party or parties in writing and the latter
shall have ten (10) days after receipt of such notice in which to elect whether to agree to
such abandonment. If all parties hereto agree to such abandonment, such well shall be aban-
doned and pliugged by the Operator at the expense of the joint account, and as much as possi-
ble of the casing and other physgical equipment in and on said well shall be salvaged for the

. -9-
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benefit of the joint account. If any party or parties do not agree to said abandonment,
such party or parties 3kall purchase the interest(s) of the party or parties desiring to
abandon said well in the physical equipment thex~in and- therson; and within twenty-five (25)
days after receipt of notice by the party or parties not elacting to abandon, the party or
parties desiring tc abandon, shall execute and deliver to the other party or parties an as-
signment, without wurrantﬁ of title, of all of its or their interest in said well and phy-
sical equiplenf, and ;n the working interest and gas leasehold estate, insofar as it covers
the ‘urmation covered Ly thiz Agrec..at in said unit. In éacor~nge for saild assignment, the
purchasing party or parties shall pay t;.the assigning party or parties the salvage value of
the latter's interest in the siléiblo casing and other physical equipment in and on said well,
such value to be detersined in sccordance with the provisions of the A?counting Procedure

attached heretc ss Exhibit "A”,

16. LAWS AND REGULATIONS

This Ag&oenént ahalllbe subject to all valid and applicable State and Pederal liaws,
rules, regulstions and ordgrg; and the cperations conducted hereunder shall be performed in
acco}danco with esid laws, rﬁion, regulations und orders. In the event this Agreement or
any provisiocns hereof, is, or the operations contemplated hereby are found to be inconsis-
tent with or contrary to any such law, rule, rééulation or order, the latter shall be dee-e&
to control and tbis Agreement shall be regarded as modified accordingly, and as so modified,
shall continue in full force and effect.

17. FORCE MAJEURE

No perty to this Agreement shsall be liable to any other party for any delay or
default in perforsance under this Agreement due to any csuse beyond its contrcl and without
its fault or negligence, including but not restricted to acts of God or the public enemy,
acts or requests of the Federal or State Government or of any Federal or State officer pur-
porting ;o a2t under duly constituted authority, floods, fires, wars, storms, strikes, in-
terruption of transportation, freight embargces or failures, exhaustion or unavailability
or delays in delivery of any m&terisl, equipment or service necessary to the perforsance of
any provisions hereof, or the loss of holes, blow-outs or happening of any unforeseen acci-

N

dent, misfortune or casualiy whereby performance hereunder is delayed or prevented.

18. OPERATOR'S LIEN

Operator shall have an express contract lien, which i8 hereby granted, upon the
interest of Non-Operator in ssid unit, in the gas or other minersls produced from such unit
and in the materials anu equipment located thereon, to secure the payment by said Noh-Opera-
tor of ita proportionzte part of the costs and expenses incurred or pald by Operator here-

~10-




under, and interest, if any, accrued on such part. Such lien may be enforced and foreclosed
as any other contract lien. Moreover, Operator may to the full extent of any iidebtedness
owed by it to Non-Operstor, offset such debt against sums owing to Operator hereunder by Non-
Operator.
19, NOTICES
411 notices, reports and other correspondence required or made necessary by the
terms of this Agreement shall be deemed to have been properly served and addressed if sent
by mail or telegram, as follows:
El Paso Naturzl Gas Company
Post Office Box 1492
E]l Paso, Texss
Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation
Post Office Box 1526
Salt Lake City, Utsh

20, HEIRS, SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS

All of the provisions of this Agfoc-ent shall extend to and be binding upcn the
parties hereto, their heirs, successors and nilignc, and such provisioﬁs shall be deemed to
be covensnts running with the land covered hereby.

IN VITNRSS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have executed this Agreement in several

counterpart originals as of the day and year first sbove written.

ATTEST: EL PASO NATURAL COMPAN
Ve //ﬂ/k/fﬂ/ %

Assistant Secretary VYice Prosident

ATTEST: PACIFIC NORTHWEST PIPELINE CORPORATION

//,7/’/'7"..,”@.-—/ By $ P s ,;%
;;7f7 Vice President

Agaistant Secretary -
roma APPRO"ED ¢

Si N:ya"

STATE OF TEXAS

)
)
COUNTY OF EL PASO )

On this AR __day of 4 kﬁ 4 e , 1958, before me appeared H, F.
Steen, to me personslly known, who, being by me duly sworn, did say that he is the Vice
President of EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY, and that the seal affixed to the foregoing in-
strument is the corporate seal of said corporation and that said instrument was signzd and
sealed in behalf of said corporation by authority of its Board of Directors, and said H. F.
Steen acknowledged said instrument to be the free act and deed of said corporation,

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, 1 have hereunto set my hand and affixed my cfficial seal the
day and year in this certificate first above written,

My commiasion expires:

MARTHA B, IVEY,
Notary Public, In znd for EI Paso Countv, T x-s W
) Notary Public

My commissicn expires June I, 1957
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STATE OF hce 7%1,&..;“

COUNTY OF /\g/»-n-'ﬂéc.,é.éé

On thiscﬁ%éfk& day of 4g¥24“9bej/¢“ , 1956, before me appeared

ﬁz P2 (O wr . to me pefsonally known, who, being by me duly sworm, did

say/that he is the Vice President of PACIFIC NORTHWEST PIPELINE CORPORATION, and that the

seal sffixed to the foregoing instrument is the corporate seal of ssid corporation snd that

said instrumsnt was signed and seasl
Board of Directors, and said
instrument to be the free act and

corporation by authority of its
acknowledged ssid

- X-

'ed of iuid corporation.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF?, 1 have hereunto set m; hand and affixed my official seal the
day and year in this certificate first above written. .

My commission expires:

Not Public

OFFICE Or COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC 1ANDS
Santw Fe, New Mexico

I BSIIEY CERTIFY that the foregoing Communitization Agreement was filed in my of-

fice on the ~day of K , 1956 snd CONSENTED TO and APPROVED

by me on . ___, 1936,

Commissioner of Public Lands

]2~
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EXHIBIT “p PASO.T-1955.2

Attached 10 and made a part of .. 8D Operating Agreement dated July 1
1956, covering Bonds Pool Unit #1 Well, Wi 15, 32-10, by and
between El Paso Natural Gas Company and Pacific Northwest .
Pipeline Corporatien

ACCOUNTING PROCEDURE

(UNIT AND JOINT LEASE OPERATIONS)

1. GENERAL PROVISIONS
Definitions

“Joint property” is herein used shall be construed to mean the subject arca covered by the agrcement 1o which this “Accounting Procedure™ is at-
tached. )

“Operator™ as hercin used shall be construed to mean the party designated to conduct the development and operation of the subject area for the
joint account of the parties hereto.

“Non-Operator” 13 herein used shall be construed to mean any onc or more of the non-opcrating partics.

Statements and Billings

‘Operator shall bill Non-Operator on or before the Jast day of each month for its proportionate share of costs and expenditurés during the preced-
ing month. Such bills  will be accompanied by statements, reflecting the total costs and charges as sce forth under Subparagraph €. below:
A. Statement in detail of all charges and credirs to the joint account.
B. Statement of all chazges and credits to the joint account, summarized by appropriate classifications indicative of the pature thereof.
C, Statements as follows:

(l‘) Detailed statement of material ordinarily considered controllable by operators of oil and gas properties; -

(2) Statement of ordinary charges and credits to the joini account summarized by appropriate classifications indicative of the nature thereof;

and
(3) Detailed statemient of any other charges and ceedits.

Payments by Non-Operator

Each party shali pay its proportion of ail such bills within fifteen (15) days after receipt thercof. If payment is not made within such time, the
unpaid balance shall bear interest at the rate of six per cent (6F7) per annum until paid.

Adjustments

Payment of any such bills shall not prejudice the right of Non-Operator to protest or question the correctness thereof.  Subject to the exception
noted in Paragraph § of this scccion 1, sl statements rendered 1o Non-Operator by Operaior during any calendar year shall conclusively be presumed
to be true and correct afver wwenty-four {(23) monthe following the ¢nd of any such calendar year, unless within the said twenty-four (24) month
period Non-Operator takes written cxception thercto 2nd makes chaim on Operator for adjustment. Failure on the part of Non-Operator to make
claim on Operator for adjustment within such period shall cstablish the correctness thereof and preclude the filing of exceptions thereto or making
of claims for adjusiment thercon. The provisions of this paragraph shall ret prevent adjustments resulting from physical inventory of property as
provided for in Section VI, Invenzories, hereof.

Audits

A Noﬁ—Opcr.no:, upon netice in writing to Operator and all other Non-Operators, thall have the right to audit Operator’s accounts and records
relating to the accounting hercunder for any calendar year within the twenty-four {24) month period following the end of such calendar year, pro-
vided, however, that Non-Operator must take writicn exception to and make claim upon the Operator for all discrepancies disclosed by said
audit within said twenty-four (24) month period. Where there are two or more Non-Opcrators, the Non-Operators shall make every reasonable
effert to conduct joint or simulianeous audits in 2 manner which will result in 2 minimum of inconvenience to the Operator.

IL LZVELOPMENT AND OPERATING CHARGES
Subject to limitations bereinafter prescribed, Operator shall charge the joint account with the following items:
Rentals and Royalties )

Delay or other rentals, when such rentals are paid by Operator for the joint account; royalties, when no: paid directly to royalty ownees by the
purchaser of the oil, gas, casinghead gas, or other products.

Labor

A. Salaries and wages ~f Operator’s employees directly engaged on the joint property in the development, muintenance, and operation thereof,
including salaries or wages p2id to geologists and other employces who are temporarily assigned to and directly mployed on a drilling well.

B. Operator’s cost of holiday, vacation, sickness and disability benefits, and other customary allowances applicable o the salaries and wages charge-
able under Subparagraph 2 A and Paragraph 11 of this Section !I. Costs under this Subparagraph 2 B may be charged on a “when and as
paid basis™ or by "percentage assessment” on the amount of salaries and wages chargeable under Subparagraph 2 A and Paragraph 11 of this
Secrion 1L If percentage assessmeat is used, the rate shall be based on the Operator’s cost experience.

C. Costs of expenditures or contributions made pursuant to assessments imposed by governmental authority which are applicable 1o Operator’s labor
cost of salaries and wages as provided under Subparagraphs 2 A, 2 B, and Paragraph 11 of this Section I

Employee Benelits

Operator’s current cost of ostablished plans for cmployees’ group life insurance, hospitalization, pension, retirement, stock purchase, thrifr, bonus,
and other benefit phns of a like narure, applicable to Operator’s labor cost, provided that the total of such charges shall not exceed ten per cent
(16%) of Operator’s labor costs as provided in Subparageaphs A and B of Paragraph 2 of this Scction If and in Paragraph 11 of this Section 1I.
Material

Material, cquipm=nz, 2nd supplics purchised or furnished by Operator for use of the joint property. So far as it is reasonably practical 2nd con-
sistent with efficient and economical operation, only such material shall be purchased for or transferred to the joint property as may be required for
immediate usc; and the accumulation of surplus stocks shall be avoided.

Transportation
Transportation of tmployees, cquipnient, material, and supplies necessary for the development, nuintenance, and operation of the joint property
subject to the following lirmitations:

A. I material is moved to the joint property frem vendor™s or from the Operator’s warchouse or other properties, no charge shall be made o the
joint account for a distance greater than the distaace from the nearest reliabic supply store or railway receiving point where such material is
avaitable, except by special agreenient with Non-Qperator.
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B. f surplus matcrial is moved to Operator’s warchouse or other storsge point, no charge shall be made to the joint account for a discance greater
than the distance from the nearest reliable supply store or railway receiving point, except by special sgreement with Non-Operator.  No charge
shall be made 1o the joint account for moving material to other propertics belunging to Operitur, except by special agreement with Non-Operator.

6. Service
A. Qutside Scrvices:
The cost of contrast services and utilities procured from oumdc sources.
B. Use of Operator’s Equipment and Facilities:
Use of and service by Operator’s exclusively owned equipment and facilities as provided in Paragraph § of Section I entitled “Operator's Ex-
clusively Ownred Facilities.””

7. Damages and Losses to Joint Property and Equipment
Al costs or expenses necesssry to reglace or repair damages or losses incurred by fire, flood, storm, theft, accident, or an: oth.c ciusc .ot con-
uolhtjrle by Operator through the exercise of reasonable ditigence. Operator shall furnish Non-Operator written notice of damages or losses in-
curred 3s seen as praciicable afcer repore of the same has been ceceived by Operator.

8. Litigation Expense
Al costs 3nd expensss of litigacion, or legal services otherwise necessary or expedient for the protection of the joint interests, including attorneys’
fees and expenses as hereinafter provided, togerhier with all judgments obtained against the parties or any of them on account of the joint operations
under this agreement, and actual expenses incuried by any party or parties hercto in securing cvidence for the purpose of defending against any
action ‘or ciaiin prosecuted of urged against ¢he joint account or the subject matter of this agreement.
A. ¥ 2 majority of the interests heteunder shsll so agree, actions or claims affecting the joint interests hercundec may be handled by the Jegal
staff of one or more of the pasties hereto; and 2 charge commensurate with cost of providing and furnishing such services rendered may be

made agsinst the joint account; but no such charge shall be made until approved by the legal departments of or attorneys for the respective

partics héreto.
B. Feer and expenses of outside azcorneys shall not be chacged to the joint account unless authorized by the majority of the {nterests hereunder.

9. Taxes
All taxes of every kind a0d natuse assessed or Jevied upon or in connection with the propesties which are the subject of this agreement, the produc-
tion therefrom or the operation thereof, and which raxes have been paid by the Operator for the benefit of the parries hereto.

10. Insurance and Claims
A. Premiums paid fer ‘inturince required to be carried for the benefit of the joint account, together wich all expenditures incurred and paid in
settlement of any and all losszs, claims, damages, judgments, and other expenses, including legal seevices, not recovered from insurance carrier.
B. If no insurance is required to be carried, all acival expenditures incurred and paid by Operator in setelement of any and all iosses, chims, dam-
ages, judgments, and any other expenses, including legal services, shall be charged to the joint account.

mmmmw See Par., 2 Art. 4 of this Agreement
- 1 w L g P _‘.- = e j o .
properties oY -t ér_l the same operating area, whose time is not allocated direcely to the properties, and a
maintaining and operating = ;@‘Mwn as Operator’s ...
office located at or near ..o ... )“ LI e . e (00 2 comp:nbic offue lf locmon d\mged). and
necessary suboffices (if any), mzmumcd for the cony mMméﬁ\;ﬂ necessary camps, including housing facilides for
emplayees if required, used in t F.:“‘opcnhans on the joint property and other prop:rﬂé?M)g‘xhe same locality. The expense

-
of, less 3“va facilities should be inclusive of deprecunon or a fair monthly rental in licu of dcprecuuon On’!h-n\(eslmﬂ-' Such
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ztion of the cost of

12. Administrative Overhead
Operator shall have the right 1o assess 2gainst the joint property covered hereby the following management znd administrative overhead charges,
which shall b¢ in licu of all expeases of all offices of the Operator not covered by Section 1N, Paragraph 11, above, including salaries and expenses
of personnel assigned 1o such offices, except that salaries of geologisis and other employees of Operator who are temporarily assigned to and directly
serving on the joint property will be cha ged a5 provided in Section 11, Paragraph 2, above. Salaries and expenses of other technical employees as-
signed <o such offices will be considered 3s covered by overhesd charges in this paragraph unless charges for such salaries and expenses are agreed
upon between Operator and Non-Operator as 2 direct charge to the joint properiy.

WELL BASIS (Rate Per Well Per Month)

PRODUCING WELL RATE

ORILLING WELL {Use Completion Depth)
RATE
All Wells
Weil Depth Each Well First Five Next Five Over Ten
Mesaverde ...$250.00_ $45.00 per wel) per month e .

A. Overhead chacges for drilling wells shall begin on the date each well is spudded and teeminate when it is on produciion or is plugged. as the
case may be, except that no charge shall be wade during the suspension of drilling operations for fifteen (15) or more consccutive days.
B. In conneciion with overhead charges, the statws of wells shall be as folfows:
(1) Injection wells for recovery opecatians, such as for repressure or water flood, shall be |nc|udcd in the overhead schcduk the same as produc-
ing oil wells,
(2) Water supply wells utilized for water flooding opecations shall be included in the overhead schedule the same as producing ol wells.
{3) Producing gas wells shall be included in the overhesd schedule the same as producing oil wells.
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(4) Wells permancently shut down but on which plugsing operations are deferred shall be dropped from the overhead schedule at the time the
shutdown is effected. When such wills are plugred, overhead shall be charged at the producing well cate during the time required for the
plugging operation. )

() Wells being plugged back, drilled deeper, or cuaverted to 1 source or input well shall be included in the overhead schedule the same as drill-
ing wells.

(6) Temporarily shut-down wells {other than by governmental regulatory body) which are not produced or worked upon for a period of a full
calendar month shall not be included-in the overhead schedule; however, wells shut in by governmental regulaiory body shall be included
in the sverbiad ¢ hidile oty in thy ~vent the allewable production is transferred to other wells on the same propesty. In the event of a
unit alowable, all wells capable of producing will be counted in detecmining the overhead charge.

(7} Wells completed in dual or multiple horizoas shall be considered as two wells in the producing overhead schedule.

(8) Lease salt wacer Jdisposal wells shall not be included in the overhead schedule unless such wells are used in a secondary recovery program
on the joint property. )

C. The above overhcad schedule for producing weils shall be applied to the total number of wells operated under the Operating Agreement to which
this accounting procedure is atxached, irrespective of individual leases.

D. It is specifically uriderstood thac the above ovechead races apply only to drilling 1nd producing operations and are not intended to cover the
construction or operativn of additional facilities such as, but not limited to, gasoline plants, compressor plants, repressuring projects, salt water
disposal facilities, and similar installations. If at any time zny or all of chese become necessacy to the operation, 1 separate agreement will be
seached relative to an overhead éh;rgg ind stlocation of districe expense.

E. The above specific overhéad rates may be amended from time 1o time by agreement berween Operator and Non-Operstor if, in practice, they are
found o be insufficient ‘6r excessive. ‘

13. Operator’s Fully Qwned Warchouse Operating and Maintenance Expense
(Describe fully the agreed precedure to be followed by the Operator.)

S | (1) -2

14. Other Expenditures

Any expenditure, other thin expenditures which are covered and dealt with by the foregoing provisions of this Section I, incurred by the Opera-
tor for the necessary and proper development, maintenance, and operation of the joint property.

III. BASIS OF CHARGES TO JOINT ACCOUNT
1. Purchases
Macerial and equipment purchased and service grocured shall be charged at price paid by Operator after deduction of all discounts actually received.
2. Material Furnished by Operator

Material required for operations shall be purchased for direct charge to joint sccount whenever practicable, except that Operator may furnish such
material from Operator’s stocks vnder che following cenditions:
A. New Material (Condition “A")

(1) New material transferred from Operator’s warchouse or other properties shall be priced f.o.b. the nearest repurable supply store or rzilway
receiving point, where such material is available, at current replacement cost of the same kind of material. This will include material such
as tanks, pumping units, sucker reds, engines, and other major cquipment. Tubnlar goods, two-inch (27} and over, shall be priced on car-
Jo3d basis effective at date of transfer and f.ab. railway receiving point nearest the joint account operation, regardless of quantity rransferred.

(2) Ocher material shall be priced on basis of a reputable supply company’s preferential price list effective at date of transfer and f.o.b. the store
or nilway recciving point nearest the joint account operation where such material is available.

'(3) Cash discount shall not be allowed.

B. Used Matesial (Condition “B” and "C”)

(1) Maceria) which is in sound and serviceable condition and is suitable for reuse without reconditioning shall be classed 15 Condition "B™ and
priced at seventy-five per cent (75%) of new price.

{2) Material which <annor be classified 1s Condition “B™ but which,
(2) After recondivioning will be further serviceable for original function as good secondhand material (Condition “'B™), or
(b) Is serviceable for original function but substantially not suitable fur reconditioning,
shall be classed as Condition "C aad priced ac fifey per cent (5090) of new price.

(3) Material which cannot be classificd as Condition “'B” or Cordition “C” ylull be priced at 2 value comnmiensurate with its use.

(%) Tanks, buildings, and other equipnient involving erection costs shall be charged at applicable percentage of knocked-down new price.
3. Premium Prices

Whenever materials and equipment are not readily obtainable at the customary supply point and at prices specified in Paragraphs 1 and 2 of <his
Section 1T because of national emergenciss, strikes or other unusuil causes over which the Qperator has no controf, the Operator suay charge the
joint account for the requited materials on the basis of the Operator’s direct cost and expense incurred in procuring such materials, in making it
suitable for use, and in moving it to che location, provided, however, that uotice in writing is furnished to Non-Operator of the proposed charge prior
to billing the Non-Opcrator for the material and/or cquipment acquired pursuint to this provision, whereupon Non-Operator shall have che right,
by so electing and notifying Opecator withia 10 days fter receiving notice from the Operator, to furnish in kind, or in tonnage as the parties may
agree, at the location, nearest ratlway receiviag point, or Operator’s storage point within 2 compsrzble distance, 3ll or part of his share of muarerial
and/or equipment suitable for vie and accepable to the Operator.  Transparaation casts on any sech nuareriat furnished by Non-Operator, at any
point other than 2t the levation, shall be berne by such Non.Operator.  If, pursuint to the provision: of this paragraph, any Non-Operator furnishes
matccial and/or cquipment in kind, tlie Operater shall make appropriate credits therefor to the account of said Non-Oierae s,

4. Warranty of Material Furnished by Operator
Operator Jous not wareant the muaterial furnishéd beyond or back of the dealer™s or manufacturer™s guaranty; and in case of deféctive material, ¢red-
it shall not be pasied vaul adjustradnt has been reccived by Operator from the manufacturers or their agents.

5. Operator's Exclusively Owned Facilifies

The follawing rates shall apply to service rendered to the joint account by facilities owned exclusively by Operator:
A. Water, fuel, power, compeesser snd other auxiliary services at rates commemurate with cost ‘of providing and furnishing such scevice to ihe
joint zcveant but net exceeding rates currently prevailing in the field where the joint property is located.
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Motor Tranport Association, or some other recognized organization, as reco

spdd from time to time.  Automotive rates shall include cost of oil, gas, repairsd

ﬁ tly prevailing in the field whert the foint property is locared. Pulhng units shall be charged at hourly rates com-
&)e; s3-6f ownership and operation, which shall include repaiss and maintenance, operating supplics, insurance, depreciation, and
e, l’u“m, umit rates may include wages and expenses of the operator.
U. A fair rate shall be charged for laboratory services performed by Operatos for the benefit of the joint account, such as gas, watee, core, and any
other analyscs and tests; provided such charges ehsll »u0 wxceed -hese curiently prevailing if performed by outside service laboratories.
E. Whencver requested, Operatoe shait infor.. Non-Operator in advance of the rates it proposes to charge
E. Rates shall be revised and adjusted from time to time when found o be either excessive or insufficient.
IV. DISPOSAL OF LEASE EQUIPMENT AND MATERIAL
The Operator shall be under no obligation to purchase interest of Non-Operator in surplus new or secondhand material.  The disposition of major
items of surplus materisl, such as derricks, tanks, engines, pumping units, and tubular goods, shall be subject to mutual determination by the parties
hereta; grovided Operator shall have the right to dispose of normal accumulations of junk and scrap micecial either by transfer ot sale from the
foint property.
1. Material Purchased by the Operator or Non-Operator

Material purchased by either the Operator or Non-Operator shall be credited by the Operstor o the joint account for the month in which the
material it removed by the purchaser.

2. Division in Kind

Division of materiaf in kind, if made between Operator and Non-Opcrstor. shalt be in proportion to their respective interests in such material.  Each
pirty will thereupon be chaiged individually ‘with the value of the material received or reccivable by cach pany, snd corresponding credits will be
made by the Operitor to the juint account. Such credits shall appear in the monthly statement of operations.

3. Sales io Outsiders

Sales to outsiders of material from the joint property shall be credited by Operator to the joint account at the net amount coflecred by Operator
{rom vendee. Any claiius by vendee for defective material or otherwise shall be charged back to the joint account if and when paid by Operator.

V. BASIS OF PRICING MATERIAL TRANSFERRED FROM JOINT ACCOUNT
Material puvchased by cither Operator or Non-Opemlor ov divided in Rind, unless otherwise agreed, shall be
valued om the following basis:
1. New Price Defined

New price as used in 1he following paragraphs shall have the same meaning and applicazion av that wsed abuve tn Section 1, “Basis of Charges to
Joint Account.”

2. New Material

New material (Condision ""A”}), being new matcrial procured for the joint account but never used thercon, at one hundred per cent (1005%) of cur-
rent new price {plus sales eax if any).

3. Good Used Material

Good vsed material (Condition "8}, being veed marerizl in sound and servicaable condition. suitable for reuse without reconditioning:

A. At seventy:-five per cent (75%) of cureent new price if material was charged 1o joint account 1s new, or
B. At sixty-five per cent (63%% ) of current new price if material was originally charged to the joint property as secondband at seventy-five per
cent (75%) of pew price.

4. Other Used Material

Used marerial (Condition "C™"), at fifty per cent (5097) of current new price, being used material which:
A. After reconditioning will be further serviceable for original function as good secondhand material (Condition “B™), or
B. Is serviceable for original function bur substantially not suitable for reconditioning.

5. Bad-Order Material

Material- 2and equipinent {Condition "D}, which is no longer wable for its original purpose wmithout excessive repsic cost bur is further usable for
some other purpose, shall be priced on a basis comparable with that of items sormally used for thatr purpose.

6. Junk

Junk (Coundition “E™), being obsolete and scrap matcrial, at prevailing prices.
7. Temporarily Used Material

When the use of material is temporary and its service to the joint account does not justify the reduction in price 3s provided in Paragraph 3 B,
above, such marerial shall be priced on a basis that will leave 2 ner charge 10 the joint accourt consistent with the value of the service rerdesed.

VI. INVENTORIES
. Periodic Inventories, Notice and Representation

[

At reasonable Intesvals, inventories shall be taken by Operator of the joint account matcrial, which shall include all such material 35 is ordimanily
considered controllable by operators of oil and gas properties.

Written notice of intention to take inventory shall be given by Operator at least thirty (30) days before any inventory is to begin so that Non-
Operator may be represented when any inventory is taken.

Failure of Non-Operator to be represented at an inventory shall bind Non-Operator (o accept the inventory taken by Operatos, who shall in thae
event furnisk Non-Opcrator with a copy thercof.

2. Reconciliation and Adjustment of Inventories

Reconciliation of inventery with charges te the joint account shall be made by cach party at interest, and a list of overages and shortages shall be
jointly determined by Operstar and Non-Operator.

Inventory 2djustments shall be made by Operator with the joint account for overages and shortages, but Operator shall be held accountable 1o Non-
Opcrator only for shorizges due to lack of reasonabie diligence.

3. Special Invenifories

Special inventories may be taken, at the expense of the purchaser, whenever there is any sale or change of interest in the joint property; and it shal
be the duty of che party selling to notify all other partics heruto as quickly as possible afte- the teansfer of intecest takes place. In such cascs, both
the scller and the purchaser shall be represenced and shall be governed by the inveutory so taken.

. .
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Post Office Box 1360 Album»fmn » !ev Metico, tha two httcr ¢orporations being herein-

after referred to as "!on%@r";
’ WITNESSETE

WHEREAS, the parties hereto are the ovners of certain Oil and Gas Leases, which
leases cover, among other lands, the following deacx:iqu land in San Juan County, New

kiico, to-wit:

Tcnmahip%l Forth, Range 11 West, K.M.P.M,

Section 3

containing 320 O acres, more or less, and
:

WHEREAS, it is the desire of the parties hereto tc enter into an Operating Agree
ment covering the development and 0peration of the abtove described tract as hereinafter

set out: o
, y,

v, MREFOBE, in consideration of the premises and of the mutual covenants

and agreements bereinafter contained to be kept apd performed by Jbe parties hereto,

»

said parties do hereby agree as followy:
* 1. PORMATION OF THR UNIT:

For 4'the purposes hereef, it is agreed that the aforementioned leases,
insofar aseriey apply to the above described lands, are hereby pocled and commnitized
to form a unit covering only the Messverde formation in and under tbe land described
a‘cove_: It is the intention of tﬁe parties hereto in forming said ﬁnnit %o pool and com-
munitize all leases which they mmy nov own or Which they may hereafter scquire covering
any interest in the cossunitised unit. Such unit is created by the Ccﬁlnitinﬁion
Ag:’eemnt he.rins ’chs same d-te as thu Operating Asm-ent, mcutodhy the owners of

leasehold intouaﬁc 1& the “1land a.bove llucribcd




uommmng uv'thing ] the contrary contained in this Paragraph, the
pa.rties to this w here‘by agree that ir and _Vhen said initial test well is
completed by Operator as a ‘producing vell, Pubco Development, Inc. (No Stockholders
Liavility), a Nev Mexico corporation, the address of whick is Post Office Box 1360,
Alruguerque, Nev Mexico, shal) act as Operater of salcd well, and shall have full
autority to act in behalf of +he parties heretc ’» “he same marner and 10 the same
exten’ as Operator knreina_bove designated,

3. NELL:

Operator shall, on or before one year from the date of this Agreenment ,

ard after givirg Non-Operato- at least ter {10) days advance notice in vriting , com-

nere.or cause to be comnenced drilling operations or ar iritia) tgst wvell and shall
theru.fter .drill uid vell to a depth mrficient to test the Mssaverde fomtion,
.xmess sa.lt caprock, cavitiza, heaving alnle abnonna;. waler flow, or impenetrable
substancee are encountcred in aa.id well at a lesser dspth. The parties hereto may
also -mnny agree to dilcontime drilling opera*ions at a lesser depth, - Upon com-
ple#iqn-ef lpi_d‘ m-, If 1t 1s a commerciel ¥eil, Operator shall notiry Non~-Operator
of the dsfa said \l!n is tied-in to e gas gathering system, _




the l.J.lrias and’ Gﬂtml of :I.ts m:trict Snperinﬁendamt, or ct:her M district.
mlqrees or of the ultrict ofﬁco expenses to “the Joimt account a8 provided in _para-
gra.ph 11 of Seetion II et said Bxhibit “A", as. o.tt‘ch.d hereto; and the moathly per
~velloverheadrutea ut forth under paragreph 12 of Section II of said Exhibit "A",
beinlicnofanychargutormpartofthecommﬁm
s District Superinta!lhn’t uld to cther aura.l diltrict

'_mehmlieuofmchargea fordistr:l.ctoﬁ'ieeupemecumllu

Opentor'a divuioa office a.nd principal business offiee ezpems and of any charge
tnrficldotrieeudcupemmn,butshallmtbainnauofawcharpsmamr
andwoporttmtcbuhfumpartofthecmtm,smmu,mmudm
d’mofOoentor’nﬂ.eldcmanﬂdimtmwidmotmchcmdinctlyensnged
inmopemtionormswlhintheuu

. mmmawcmmmmpmmmmdmmwof
thia A&m, lnﬁ 'bhe.e contsimd ‘in said Ex.hiblt "A", the prmrisiom of this Agree-
mttmngmtothlexttntotmhconflict.a S :




)4.-,,’4 ‘> .

ir 1t 80 duirel,

(b) a proportiomte amount. ot aapue(blc w
overheads and undistri\mted field costs; (c) rental charge on company equipaant en-~
Titrr=d; all such charges to ne de‘emined in accordance with Operator's accounting
practice, pmvidea that :Ln no event shall the total of such charges exceed the pre-
vailing rate in the field, and suck work shall be performed by Opemt;n- under the same
terms and conditions as ghall be customary and usual i:- the fleld in contracts of
independert contractors who are doing work of a gimilar natirs.

>Opere.tor shall make no single expenditure ix sx:;tess Of One Thousand Dollars
{$1,000.0C) without £irst obtainming the consen: thez;e:cv of Ner-Operator. The approval
=f %he*dri’ling of the well provided for ne*einabove 5 hovwever, ghall include all ex-
Demi:’..res for the dr.lling, completlng, testing and equiprving such well,
s RENTALS:
Each Party hereto agrees to pay all rentals anrd/or shut-in royalty

which msy Dacome due under the iease or leases which guch party is con*ri‘buting to

»

Fueh %;QQM,MWE.W Bave ary obligation to pay any such rentals
a.z:d/or shut-in royality except as to the lease contributed by Operator. Each party

 Surther agrees to use its bes: efforts 4o keep and maintafn in full force and effect

“he o1l and zas lease(s) con otributed 3 Lv 8uch party t- said unit.

6. INSURARCE:
~ Operstor shall at all times while concmtmg operations htreundar at
its cost. ca.rry and requix-e its contractors and their suba-contractors to carry insmnee

<o protect e.n;l save tho pu'ﬁe! hﬂato hu'llou, as follows: -‘




penu y to uh mm or uplntely dispose of its pm'portiomte
and umnm n.qaid u;dmu‘boﬂl proaunod and ssved rra t.he acreage ccvertd bereby,
exclusive of the prodmction which may be used by Operator in developing and contipuing
opgrations on the said tract apd of production apavoidably lost, provided that each of
the parties bareto .un m or secure the psyment of the royalty interests, overriding
royalty {nterests, .p;y-cnt- out of production or other similar jnterests, if any, from
1ouf.e part of said -prodnction. T at any time OF times Non-Operator shall L
"“‘W@M seperately aispose of its prcrpor‘ciomte part of ssid
yrodieﬁon, Operator shall have the right, revocatle by ‘lon-()perator at wvill, to sell
_such part of suceh prodnction at the same price vhish Operator receives for 1its OwWn
portion of the praﬂnctien All ‘such sales by Operator of Bon-Operator's production
shall be only for such reuonlble periods of time as are connisten‘c with the minimmm

needs of tbe indusiry under the circmlta.nces, tut in no event sball any such sale be

‘forcporiadum“pefeu‘(l)yur.

xénmum:

_M

M shnll become effective as of the date hereof upon

mmwmmmw, tmtbeuteofmcution,mdchall
.u.nmzu.wmam(ﬂpmm.o onstherosﬁ’-lr
- ,upﬁnwmmmudmmwdnmw
towmmwm

B e e a2 poparry— it s w2 = o

. .




holdrmtcadmmtscmcbythnwmmmxm mortyloutod
thereonormdincom-ctionthemith, or:mhprttlnnofuuxbembdecttoad
vdm;tmtioggndermltmgmlotthe stqteotlevlhxico, or vhich may be made
subject to taxation under future lgis, and shall pay rorv the benefit of the Jjoint
eccount all such sd valorem taxes at the time and in the mamner requrired by lav which
may be assessed upon or against all or any portion of suck llemhold rights and inter-
ests and the physical property located thereon or used in ‘can.nectio:; therewith. bper- ,
ator shall bill Eou-Operlwr for iis proportionate share of such tax peyments provided
by the Accounting Procedure attached hereto as Exhibit "A",

1. REIATION OF PARTIES?

The rights, dnties, obligations and liabilities of the paities hereto
14

shall be sevéral and not joint or collective, it being the express purpoee and }m—
tion of the parties hereto that their ownership in said unit shall be as tevants in
common; and no’chix_:g herein contained shall ew;er be construed as creating a pu:tner-
soip of any-kind, Joint venture, an asgcclation or trust or as imposing upon any one
or more of :he. parties hereto ady partnershir duty; cbligation or lisbildty. Rach
party hereto shai} be individually respongible orly for his or its obligstiohs_ ; as
" ‘set out in this Agreement. i
12. ACCESS 1O PREMISES, LOGS ARD REPORTS:

o%um shell keep accurate logs of the well drilled on la:ld uptt,
vhich Ioas shnll be mila'!ﬂ.e at all reasomble tims for inspection’ by lou-m
Upmuqm-tbymm, wmshmmmtomntoramsrﬂ k




) - "ﬁm mmmmmmmmmm
‘mmum,mm,m«wﬁfr%mﬂaw
ﬁu-ty 50 thctini lhll mny tha otber pnrty not less than sir"y (6C) days ir advance

of such mnnkr, d.pirntion ant or rele‘se, and, if requested so toc .de by
‘the party not Wu ¢Rall assign without varranty te—theTatier
party all of its rrighta, title and 'intemt in and to laid‘leue or leasea, covering

only the formation to be )dzvvel'oped under the terms of thisz Agreement, the well cr vells
located th.reon, and the casing and other physicsl equipmen® ir or on said weil or vells.
¥ the pa.éy not s0 electing faila to request assignmernt within such sixty (&0 day
period, the party so electing shall have the righ® to surrender, lLet expire. abandon

or release ssid lease or leases, Or any part thereof, Ir ‘he event such assigrmens

13 so requested, the party to whom such assignment 4s made, upon the dslivery thereof,
shall pay to the miping party the salvage value of its interest in all the smlvable
‘casing and other physical ‘equipment in or on the unit, such value 1o be determined in
mm with the provisions of tpe'" attached Exhibit "A", designated as Accounting

Procedurs, After the delivery of any such assigmment, the party making the assigrment

shall be relessed from snd discharged of all the duties and oblizatiors thersafter
sccruing or arising bereunder, in conpectica with the operation and development of
tho nni.t, with ru:oct to the interest unignod in seid lease or leases.

%

lh msscammowrm

Inth-iwnltotsth logs or failure of the title, im whole or ..npnrt,
~“uthrmm,hwlmeortomimrent therein, the interest of such
mnmummmmmmmmtmuumummm
lewhhmmwm_ott;thuofthtmmtm or failure of title is




me e s

15 o o R
munummtmanmu«wmmcrymmmw
uqqmwmmmmcmudwmmmmum
vithout the mutual consemt of the parties hereto. Ifeither of the pa.rtiu defire to
abandon such well, mm shall se notify the other mmmw
sball have ten glo) days sfter redeipt of such sotice in which to elect whetber to

agree to such abandomment. If all parties hei-et-o agree %o such sbandomment, sux:ﬁ well

snall ‘be abandoned and plugged by the Operator at the expense of the Joint account,

and ag much as possibie of the casing and other prysical equipment in and on said well
shall be salvaged for the bemefit of the joint accoumt. 'If ed-'esr rarty ‘does not
agree <o said abandomment, such party shall purchass the in-terest of the party desiring
=5 abapdcn said well in the physical equipment therein azd we*eo" and, within
—wenty-Sive 25) days after receipt of notice ty tae party ngt electing to sbendon,

tregparty deeiring to abandon, shali execute and d...LiVE" teo *:n other party an assign-

en*,,. u-ithou‘ wa.rran*v of titLe. 3:’ a’l _ts interea‘ in a.tzi wels and phys ical équip-
mext, azd iz the working interest and zas leasehold estate;, 21asofar as 1t covers Lhe
formmation covered by this Agreement in said unit. In exchange}for said assignment,

.'r.é purchasing party shall pay tc the assigning pa~ty the salvage va.lue of the latter's

irterest 1o “ne salvaedle casing apd other prysical eguipment in and or said well,

=a~" a.gue tc be determined in accordance with the provisions of the Acﬁounting Pro-
zedure attached heretc as Exhibit "A".

15. LAWS ARD REGULATIONS:

This Agreement shall be subject to all valid and applicable State and
Federsl laws, rules, regulations and orders, and the' operations conducted hereunder
shall be perfomd.in mrdnnce with said lawe, r_nles, regulatiom and orden Ia
the event this Agremnt or am’ provisions hereof, 1z, or the opentim couu-phted
hereby are found to pc mcomutent vith or comtrery to any such m, ru.l.e, gtﬂation
o~

orgrdar,thehttormnbcwtocmmlmmwmnw |
”,mxn 50 modified, shall contime mi'nu maﬂm, |




of any provuions hureof, or the lou of holu,
blu-m or m of uw unforeseen uccident, misfortine or casuality vhereby
perror-nec hem 10 delmd or preven‘bed
18. MAM‘L

Oper.tor lhnll have an express contmct lisn, which is hereby granted,

upon the interest of Non-Operator in said unit, in the gas ard sssociated liquid
hydroc;rbonl,\rrm such unit and in the materials and equipmert located thereon, to
secure the payment by saild Non-Operator of its proprzsicnate pa. of the costs and

exiznses incurred or paid by Operator hereunder. 3Such ien may & enforced and fore-

e

closed ajs any other conlract lien, )breover; Uperazor may to tre full extent of any

mdebtedness oved by 1t to Bon-Ope*ator, offset such deb* against sums owing to

Operntor hereunder by Non-Operator

19. HOTICES:

Ali notices, reports and otker correspender:: required or made

by the terms of this Agreement shall be deemed tc neve teen properly ssrved and

addregsed if sent by mmil or telegram as foilows:

El Paso Natural Gas Compesy Pubco Development, Inc.
Post Office Box k92 Post Office Box 1360
El Paso, Texas Albuguerque, New Mexico

Great Western Drilling Compazy
Post Office Box 1459
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'>w3 .mm«mmmmmm (Isonerﬂmmmqtm
_Atm}; cost; of mnm testing, completing, and equipping satd well which is charge-.
able totuzmwlomsmchymau-mmw wmm
of this peragraph, where a party takes its share of production in kind, the procseds
of productionrm such wll snall be computed wpon the same price buu ss that em~
ployui for payment of royalties to the State of New Mexico on comparsble production
from the commmitized area. When dpemtor iha.ll have be#k reimbursed for one bumdred
and fifty per eent. (150%) of said costs as hereinshove provided, proceeds frow said
well spa Mrumawmmucmtoum«dmntiu.?w
Ary ts which d be rea.lizcd from sale or 2isposition of the mn or oquip-at
thereon, or rsqnimd in connection with t‘he drilling, testing, calplnting, cquimins
and operating théreof;. shn.ll be paid to the Operator cre_d.ited against the 'Eotl.l
unreturned portion of sa.id one hundred and fifty per ceat. {150%), with the-balance
thereof, 1f any, to be divided betwsen the parties hereto in the ssme proportion as
‘the production is shared according to Article 7, |

‘21, HEIRS, SUCCESSORS AND ASSTGHNS:
ALL of the provisions of this Agreement shall extend to and be bindisg
upon the partias herato, their ﬂeira, tucceuors and misu and meh muiou

-»muwwnmmuﬁhwcmmﬁw




: nwmswmw, I have hereunto set my hand and
the day and yesar in this certificate first above written.

STATE OF TEXAS )

COUNTY OF EL PASO. g “. :
| On this o 7 day of éut/bw} ,lQSh,AbefonuaM_____
AP P‘ﬂd.uyho'n,-vhobcingbyu duly sworn, aia
:tion, and that '
ocrmdcor?ontica,




> B s




hmmmdmumdwmnmmumuwwndmmmmmt
Ieandprammﬁorthjmntmt.
hetmn\mdshtnhennltnnd to mean any one or more of the non-operating

tdayofuchmon&féribmvpofﬁonatemnotmm
swm%eaccompnniedbymtemts reflecting the total

A..Statementindetaﬂofnﬂchugamdu’ediﬁtothejomt ‘account.

B. Statement of all charges and credits to the joint sccount, summarized by appropriate classifications indica-
tive of the nature thereof.

C.- Statements, as foliows: ‘
(1) Detailed statement of material ordinarily considered controliable by Operators of oil and” gas properties;
(2) Statement of alt other charges and credits to the joint account summarized by appropriate classifications

_indicative of the nature thereof; and

(3) Sfltemeut of any other receipts and credits.

. Pumub hy Nn-w
Each party shall pay its proportion of all such bills thhm fifteen (15) days after reeexpt thereof. If payment
is not made within such time, the unpaid balance shall bear mterat at the rate of six per cent {(6%) per anoum

untxlpani .

. Audits

- Payment of any such- bills shall not prejudice the nght of Non-Operator to protest or question the correctness
thereof. Al statements rendered to Non-Operator by Operator during any calendar year shall be conclusively
presugned to be true and correct after eighteen months following the close of any such calendar year,

within said eighteen months ‘period Non-Operator takes written excéption thereto and mekes claim on Opge-
for adjustment. Failure on the part of Non-Operator to make claim on Operator for gdjustment within such
period shall establish the correctness thereof and preclude the ﬁlmg of exceptidns thereto or the making of
claims for adjustment thereon. A Non-Operator, upon notice in writing to Operator and all other Non-
Operators, shall have the right to audit Operator’s accounts and records relating to the accounting hereunder,
within eighteen months next following the close of any calendar year. Non-Operator shall have six months next
following the examination of the Operator’s records within which to take written exception to and make any
and all claims on Operator. The provisions of this paragraph shall not prevent adjustments resulting from the
physical inventdry of property as provided for in Secuon V1. Inventones hereof, ‘

H. DEVELOPMEKRT AND OPBRA'HNG CHARGES
Suh;em te limitations hereinafter prescribed, Opentor shall charge the Jomt account with the following items:

. Rentals sid Royaltics - ’ AN
Dehy or pther rentals, when such rentals are paid by Operator for the joint account: royalties, when not paid

’ du-ect tnroyﬁty OWRers by the pnrchaser oi the oil, gas, casinghead gas, or other pmducts

imposed o
Molmhlhhedphmﬁrtmpw group life insurance, hospitalization, pension,
A thrm.bonugandothubeneﬁtphmofhkemwre,appliubhhmnofsw
- khe chargea under Part (B) of this paragraph shall not exceedﬁvepumt(ﬁ%) of the

muuw“wmhvw f«uummm &mu
i and consistent with efficient and economiesl operation, odily such material shall be
muﬁemurwmmummmmumum




Op.lhr’umhﬂnbawmdoq\ﬂmt and facilities as provided in Paragraph 4, of~
to:ehtAeeount. . S e g .

- e T TR T T - - - =~ 4
-

) Damages or lossen incurred by fire, ficod, storm, or any other cause not eontronnbh by Operator through the
exercise of reasonable diligence. Operstor shall furnish Non-Operator written notice of damage or losses in-
bynrgmnood.oroth«mmrﬂoraeddenulaumumumublemmnotth‘um

been received by Operator. .

-,

A nammammMWMnmmmumwmmnm interests here-
under may be bandled by the legal staff of one or more of the parties hereto, and a charge commensurate
with the services rendered may be made against the joint sccount, but no such charge shall be made until
approved by the legal department of or attorneys for the respectivé parties hereto.

Fees and expenile of outside attorneys shall not be charged to the joint account unless sutherized bythamni"
jority of the interests hereunder.

3. Taxes
All taxes of every kind and nature assessed upon or in connectior with the properties which are the subject of
this agreement, the production therefrom or the operation thereo and which taxes have been paid by the
Operator for the benefit of the parties hereto. ’
10, Inserance
A, Premiums paid for insurance carried for the benefit of the joirt account, together with all expenditures ic-
curred and paid in settlement of any and all losses, claims, damages, judgments. lnd other expemu, ir-
cluding legal services, not recovered from insurance carrier.
B. If no insurance is required to be carried, all actual expenditures incurred snd paid by Operator in settle-
ment of any and all losses, claims, damages, judgments, and any other 2xpenses, including legal services,
shall be charged io the joint account. '

3

w

Distriet and Camp Expense

A proportionate share of the salaries and expenses of Operator’s District Superintendent and other general
- district or field employees serving the joint property, whose time is not allocated direct to the joint property,
and a proportionate share of maintaining and operating a district office and all necessary camps, including
housing facilities for employees if necessary, in conducting the operations on the joint property and other
leases owned'and operated by Operatar in the same locality. The expense of, less any revenue from, these
facilities shall include depreciation or a fair monthly rental in liev: of depreciation on the investment Such
charges shall be apportioned ic all leases served on meethblebansconnﬂatwith()penwr’smﬁng

practxce

.a
b

v

2. Overbead
Overbeadchar'u,wmmummwdmﬁarmtcmymndmemmmnornmﬁuﬂb
g officers and employees &M‘mﬂndﬁﬂdmmpmm@gmeenﬁnmﬂandu-
mtmmmmmn , and any portion of the office expense
of the principal business office located at Midland, Texps -, but which are not in lieu of district
or field office expenses incurred in opersting any such properties, or any other elpenses of Operator inturred
in the development and operation of said properties; and Operator shall have the right to assess against the
~jomtpmwvcovmdherebythctolhwin¢w¢hudehauu -

per month for sach drilling eell, on the date the wellisspuddedmd
mmmﬁumnhmmduﬁwwhm the case may be, except that no charge shall be made
during suspension operations for Mhb)wmmm )

B .1 _._ per will per month’for the first tive (5)

‘ -mnuﬁmwlﬂsmbudmmmﬂ-ﬂhwhnm -

(1) In-put or key wells ihall be inclufied in overhesd schedule the same as producing ail weila

(nmmmmuthmm-ﬂumwm '
shat plugging operstions are deferred, shall be dropped from

i
€1
é
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14. Other Expenditures , }
Any oiher expenditure incurred by Operator for the necessary and proper development. maintenance, and
operation of the joint property.

IN. BASIE OF CHARGES YO JOINT ACCOUNT

1. Purehoses ’

Materipl and equiggnent purchased and service procured shall be charged at price paid by Operator. after de-
ductions of all discounts actually recetved.”

1. Materia]l Furnighed by Operater
mwmwmmmmummtadmmewmm: account whenever practicable.
except that Operator may furnish such material from Operator’s stocks under the following conditions:

A. New Material (Condition “A”)

(1) New material transferred from Operstor’s warehouse or other properties shall be priced 1. o. b, the
nearest reputable supply store or railway receiving point, where such material it available, at zurrent
replacement cost of the same kind of material. This will include material such as tanks, rigs, pumps,
sucker rods, batlers, and engines. Tubular goods (2” and over), shall be priced on carioad basis effective
at date of transfer and L. 0. b. railway receiving point nearest the joint account operation, regardless
of quantity transferred .

- (2) Other material shall be priced on basis of a reputabie supply company's Preferential Price List ef-
fective at date of transfer and £ o. b. the store or railway receiving point nearest the joint account
operdgtion whete such material is available.

{3) Cash discount shall not be allowed

B UWW — T i o
{1) Material which is in scund end serviveadle condition and is suitable for reuse without reconditioning

‘shall be classed as Condition “B” and priced at 75% of new price,

{2) Material which cannot be classified as Condition “B” but which,
(a) After reconditioning will be further serviceable for original function as good second hand material

{Condition "B"), or

(b) Is serviceable for original function but substantially not suitable far remdiﬁoning
shall be classed as Condition “C” and priced at 50% of new price.

{3) Material which cannot be classified as Condition “B” or Condition. “C" thall be priced at a value com-
mensurate with its use,

{4) Tanks, derricks, buildings, and other equipment involving erection costs shall be charged at applicable
percentage of knocked-down new price.

3. Wartranty of Material Fursished by Operater
Operator does not warrant the rinterial furnished beyond or back of the dealer's or manufacturer’s guaranty;
and, in case of defective material, credit shali not be passed untii adjustment has been received by Operator
{rom the manufacturers or their agents.

4 omwswwrm-

® The following rates shall apply to service rendered to-the joint account by facilities owned exclusively by

Operator:

A. Water service, fuel gas, power, andeunpmservwe At rates commensurate with cost of providing and-
furnishing such service to the joint account but not exceeding rates currently prevailing in the field where
the joint property is located.

B. Automotive Equipment: Rates commensurate with cost of ownership and operation. Such rates should
genérally be in Yine with schedule of rates adopted by the Petroleum Motor Transport Association, or some
o&ermhedmluﬂomumddmﬂmcbuguwmumtmummdm
from time to time. Automotive rates shall include cost of cil, gas, repairs, insurance, and other operating
expense and depretiation; and charges shall be based on yse in actual service on, or in-connection with, the
joint account operations. Truek, tractor, andpdlhgmkntumnhﬂudomandmadﬂyc

C. A fair rate shall be charged for the use of drilling anid cleaning-out tools and any other items of Operator’s
mmmamtwmmnumwmwmmmm

. D. Wheneyer requesied, ‘Opsrator shall mwmmu:uumnmmmu

E mmhﬁhnmmwwmmwmmmdwﬁmwm"m

morummmum
mwmum&rmm mhwuxmmmmmumm .
" mategtal, ‘Derricks, tenks, bedldings, ind other mijor items shall not be removed by Opératoe from the joint

propesty witbout the sgpeovel of Non-Operator. Operator shafl not sell major items of material to an outalde
M,WMmedebmmnt&mMcbmm-

e

»




Hmmw«'mde-Openwr shxllheinpmporﬁontotbeiru—
tmh individualy with' @l vjlGe of the
mondingmdiuwmtemdebyﬁneonnto 10 the

dnhhrhl from tbejointpmpmyshan bemditedhyOper r to, the joint sccount at the
: ! ive material or otherwise

%mumcn mmmmxm ACCOUNT
Mlkr’i:l ded My either Operator or Non-Operator or divided in kind, unless otherwise agreed. shall be
valxud on the fe!lowin( basis: )

1. New Price Defined
New price as used in the following paragraphs shall hzve the same meaning and application as that used

above in Seetion II1, “Basis of Charges to Joint Account.” s
2. New mm '

New msterial (Condxtu:m “A”), being new material precured for the joint account but never used therson. a8
100% of current new price. .

1. Geod Used Material
Goad ‘used material (Condition “B"), being used mater:al in sound and serviceable condxt:on suitable for reuse

without reconditioning,

Al At 75% of current new price if material was charged to joint account as new, or

B. At 75% of current new price less depreciation consistent with their usage on and service 0 the joint prop-
erty, if ‘material was originally charged to the joirt property as secondhand at 75% of new price.

4. Other Used Materlal -
Used Msterial (Condition “C”), being used material which o :
A After m&adltsomng wx!l be further serviceable for criginal functiorn a5 good secondhand material (Con-

...  dition “B") er— -
B. 1Is serviceable for original function but substantially not suitable for reconditioning,

at 50% of current new price.

5. Bad-Order Material
Used material (Condition “D”), being material which cannot be classxfied as Condition “B” or Condition “C",
-ghall be priced afavalueeommenmate\xth its use.’ -

.8, M : \
Junk (Condmon “E") being obsolete and sctap material, at prevailing pnces

7. Temporariiy Used Material

When the use of maierial is of a temporary nature and its service to the joint account does not justify the re-
duction in price as provided in Paragraph 3B, above, such material shall be priced on a basis that will leave 2
net charge to the joint account consistent with the value of the service rendered.

& VI INVENTORIES

. Periedic llvmiu
*  Periodic inventories shall be taken by Operator of the joint account material, which shall inciude ali suck

material as is ordinarily considered controllable by operators of oil and gas properties.

2. Neotico
Notice of mtenuon to take inventcry shal) be given by Operator at least ten days before any inventory is to

hecin.uothathlon—mlenmmyberepmwd'hen anymventotyuhku.

‘3. Mhhm
mum—owamwuwmnmm mventotyshahbmdNonOpentortomptthe

- hmmnkmh!w who:haninthatemtturmshNon-Operatorwnbacopythcreof

4 mam ’
Raconcilistion of mmwwmm:wzmnbemdebymmynmmmda
MdWMWMhMﬁyWByOerMMW ]
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO .

"IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF EL PASO )
NATURAL GAS COMPANY FOR AN UNORTHODOX SPACING )
UNIT AND GAS PRORATION UNIT CONSISTING OF 277 )
ACRES, LOCATED IN THE W/2 OF SECTION 15,

TGUNSHIP 32 MORTH, RANGE 10°WEST, N.JM.P.M.,
OR IN THE ALIERNATIVE, FOR OOMI’ULSORY "POOLING
OF THE W/2 OF SECTION 15, TOWNSHIP 32 NOR'I‘H,
RANGE 10 WEST, N.M.P.M. S

CASE 0. 1001

TO“THE HONORABLE_CCMMISSION:'

Your Applicant, EL PASC NATURAL GAS CCMPANY, represents that it is a Delaware
corporation, with a permit to do.business in the State of New Mexico, and that it
is the present owner and holder of leasehold rights or operating rights under-the
following described 0il and Cads Leases, embracing lands located in the W/2 of
Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P,M., San Juan County, New Mexico:

) g.:""011 and Ges Lease dated June 26, 1950, from.Robert Ja Doughtie and wife, Edna

~ 0. Doughtie, as lessors, to thn F. Sullivan, as 1essee, embracing among
.. other 1snda, 32,5 acres in the SE/LNW/L and 47 acres .in the N/2 SW/h of
"‘Sectlon 15, Townshlp 32 North, Rnnge 10 West, N.M. PJﬁ. :

b, - 0i1 and Gas Iease dated June 27, 1950, from Robert L. Gaston and wife, Edith
- Gaston, as Lessors, to John F. Sullivan, as lessee, embracing among other
lands, the SE/% SW/L and the East 4O rods of the South 30 rods:of the NE/L
" SW/h of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M. P¢M., containing
L7 acres, .

¢.  0il and Gas Lease dated June 27, 1950, executed by Mary Katherine Heiser,
4s lessor, to John F. Sullivan, as lessee, embracing among other lands, the
" NE/L MW/} and the North 7.5 acres of the SE/4 NW/4 of Section 15, Township
" 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M., containing 47.5 2cres.

The three leases described above cover approximately 174 acres in the w/z of Section
15, Townshlp 32 North, Bange 10 West, N.M.P.M. . .

Your Applicant further represents the rollowing'

That Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation is the present owner and holder
of leasehold rights or operating rights under the following described 0il and Gas
Leases all embracing lands located in the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North,
Range 10 West, N.M.P.M., San Juan County, New Mexico:

a. 0il and Gas Lease dated June 1, 1953, from Denver & Rio Grande'Wésterh
Railroad Company, as lessor, to Phillips Petroleun Company, as lessee,

b. 0il and Gas Lease dated December }1, 1951, from Katherine Hendricks, 7.
widow, et al, as leseors, to H., C. Wynne, as lessee,

Coe United States Oil and Gas Lease Serial Number Santa Fe 079625, dated

September 1, 1949, from the United States of America as lessor, to Hazle
L. Gentle, as lessee,

d. 0il and Gas Lease dated April 22, 1954, from Edward E. Miller and Lena A.
Miller, as lessors, to Phillips Petroleum Company, as lessee,




CASE 1001 - CCNT'J.

That said leases cover aprroximstely 103 acres in the W/2 of Section 15, Township
32 North, Range 10 West, N.M P,

That Saul A, Yager, M. E. Gimp, Sam Mizel, Morris Mizel and Marian Cohn,
(hereafter termed "Yager, et al") are the owners of all the oil, gas and other
minerals underlying the NW/L MW/L of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West,
NM.PM,, and that this mineral interest is unleased. :

That Mr. Dave Clark, whose address is R,F.D., Aztec, New Mexico, is the
owner of 3 acres of land lying West of the right of way of State Highway 550, as
it runs on the South side of the N/2 SW/L of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range
10 E‘Iest, NQMQPJ" .

Your Applicant has attached hereto as Exhibit “WAH to this Applicafion,.a
plat showing the ownership in the ¥W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range -10

“{est’ NoM-PoM. ' )

That Yager, et al, owners of the mineral interest under the NW/4 Nd/h of

‘Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, N.M.P.M., have been contacted and re-

quested to communitize their interest and pay their proportionzte shure of the costs
of a Mesaverde well to be drilled on the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range
10 West, N.XM.P.M. Yager, et al, have refused to join in any Communitization Agree-
ment unless your Applicant paid all costs and recovered the portion: attributable

16 Yager, et al, from subsequent production, if said well shall be productive.

" That Dave Clark has refused to join in any Communitization Agreement and ,
refused to lease his acreage unless the lessee would agree to drill a well thereon,
from which he would receive 1/8 of all production.

: That your Applicant and Pacific Northwest Pipeline Corporation desire to
drill a well to be located on the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10
West, NM.PM., and that they are ready, willing and able to pay their proportionate
share ¢f the costs.

That your Applicant represents that it has made diligent efforts to reach
some agreement whereby the entire W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10
West, N.M.P.M., could be dedicated io 2 Mesaverde gas well in accordance with the
provisions of Order #R-110, as promulgated by this Commission, but that such sifforts
have been to nc¢ avail, inasmuch as Saul A. Yager, et 21, and Dave Clark do not
desire to enter into a Commnitization Agreement covering s2id acreage on a basis
which would be mutually satisfactory to all concerned. ‘

Your Applicant respectfully requests that an appropriate order be entered by
the Commission authorizing an unorthodox spacing unit and gas proration unit to con-
sist of 277 acres in the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Range 10 West, ™ ..
M.M.P.M,, s2id unorthedox spacing unit would include all of the W/2 of Section 15,
except the N/l N/l and 3 acres located on the South side of the N/2 Su/h of ,
Section 15, Township 32 North, Rarge 10 West, N.M.P.li. In the alternative, your
Applicant requests that if the above relief is not granted by the Commission, the
Cormission enter its order pooling the W/2 of Section 15, Township 32 North, Renge
10 West, N.J4.P.M., containing 320 acres, more or less, into an orthodox spacing unit
and gas proration unit. '

) ) Respectfuvlly submitted,
PLAT ON FILE MiOCC, SANTA FE _ EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY

VEWY MEXICO OIL & GAS EXGR. COMITTEE
. 3y Ben B.
HOBES, HEW MDXICO y Ben I, Howell

Att
December 30, 1955 ttorney
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SUPPLEMENTAL DOCKET

REGULAR HEARING NOVEMBER 16, 1955

N.M. Oil Conservation Commission 9 a, m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe

CASE 978: Application oi Phillips Petroleum Company for an order
pooling the rights and interests of all persons having the
right to drill for, produce or share in the production of
gas from the Devonian formation underlying the SE/4
Section 28, Township 25 South, Range 37 Fast, Lea County,
New Mexico, in the Crosby-Devonian Gas 2ool.
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